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CHAIR CARROLL: ., .(gavel) . .. This Land Use Committee Meeting of February 23, 2005,
will come to order. With us this morning we have Members Hokama, Johnson, Kane,
Mateo, Molina and Pontanilla. Excused at this time is Charmaine Tavares, who will try
to join us later, and we also have Michelle Anderson with us this afternoon.
Members, we have four items on our agenda this morning. LU-46 will be the first one
that we are going to hear. However, is there anyone in the audience who wishes to give
testimony now on any item, they cannot wait until the item comes up in turn? We will be
having public testimony individually on each item as it comes up, but is there anyone
that needs to give testimony now that cannot wait, please come forward. Seeing none.
Members, Land Use Item 46, Community Plan Amendment for Frederic Constant
Single-Family Residence in Kihei.

ITEM NO. 46:

COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT FOR FREDERIC CONSTANT SINGLEFAMILY RESIDENCE (KIHEI) (C.C. No. 04-233)
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CHAIR CARROLL: The Committee is in receipt of County Communication No. 04-223 [sic]
from the Planning Director, transmitting a proposed bill entitled, "A Bill for an Ordinance
to Amend the Kihei-Makena Community Plan and Land Use Map from Park to
Conservation for Property Situated at Kihei, Maui, Hawaii". The purpose of the
proposed bill is to enact a community plan amendment for the Frederic W. Constant
single-family residence located on approximately 0.252 acres in Kihei. And this is to
provide consistency with the State Land Use designation, the Conservation District, and
existing use of the property. I'd like to call the Applicant down to give a five-minute
presentation.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Prior to proceeding, if I may ask your, your policy on public
testimony. Is it my understanding that you're going to be allowing public testimony on
each item as they arrive-CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --or as we get to that? So as an example, for clarity, Mr. Chair,
now that we're going to get into the discussion of Land Use Item 46, once we get into
discussion are you still going to allow public testimony, or are you going to be closing
public testimony prior to discussion?
CHAIR CARROLL: I will be closing, I will be closing public testimony. We will be hearing from,
excuse me, we'll be hearing from the Applicant and the Planning Department, after
which I will have public testimony on this Item, then I will be closing public testimony.
And then we'll be doing the same on the other three items.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you very much, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Okay. Proceed.
MR. FRAMPTON: Good afternoon, Chairman and Council Members, my name is Rory
Frampton. I work with Chris Hart and Partners. I'm here representing the Applicant
Frederic and Mary Constant. The, the subject request involves a Community Plan
Amendment from Park to Conservation. The State Land Use designation for this
property right now is Conservation. So this action would resolve the inconsistency
between the Community Plan and the State Land Use designations. The parcel is
currently used for residential purposes.
I've passed out some exhibits. It's this, the first exhibit is a large aerial photo, and that
shows you the, the location of the property in relationship to the Ahihi-Kinau Natural
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Area Reserve as well as Makena State Beach Park in Makena. The second set of, the
second figure, the second sheet shows you the State Land Use designations and the
Community Plan designations. As I noted, the State Land Use designation is
Conservation, and the Kihei-Makena Community Plan calls for this whole area to be
Park, and the County zoning for this subject property is R-3 Residential. Although,
because the State's designation is conservation that R-3 zoning is, is moot.
On the next page, we have some photographs that kind of give you an idea of the, the
property and what it looks like. The first set of photos, the first page, was prior to
renovations, which have occurred on the property. The second set of photos is after the
renovation. The main renovation was an, was the addition of a, a raised one bedroom
addition on the, let's see, the road side of the property. And you can see that structure
on the last page, if you look at photo number two, that shows where the expansion was.
The, a little bit of background, on, in February 1974, the State Board of Land and
Natural Resources issued a Conservation District Use permit to construct a new
residence at the property to replace an existing residential structure. The existing home
was constructed under this 1974 Conservation District Use permit. In 1985, the KiheiMakena Community Plan was adopted and designated the property as well as a large
tract of surrounding land as park on the Community Plan's Land Use map.
The implementation matrix for the 1985 Kihei-Makena Community Plan indicates that
the park designation for that tract of land was made on the basis of the State's, of the
State's intent to acquire the land as part of the Makena La Perouse State Park. The
land that surrounds the property is included in the 12, I mean 1,250 acre Ahihi-Kinau
Natural Area Reserve. However, the property is one of four kuleana in the area, which
are, which are specifically excluded from the Reserve.
The Community Plan Park designation was intended to implement the plans for this
Makena La Perouse State Park, however, the State's 1977 plan for the park did not
identify the property as one of several which were to be acquired in order to implement
the park. And, moreover, the State has since revised the size of the Makena La
Perouse State Park such that the project boundary now stops at the southern end of Big
Beach. And that's indicated in the letter that's in the packet of information that was
transmitted to you.
Therefore, the Community Plan Amendment request from Park to Conservation is
supported by the following facts. The property was in single family use at the time of
the adoption of the 1985 Kihei-Makena Community Plan. Secondly, the State of
Hawaii's Park Plan never identified the property for acquisition. Three, the State of
Hawaii has no current plans to acquire the property. And, four, the designation allows
for the continued single family use of the property in consonance with the rules of the
Board of Land and Natural Resources related to the Conservation District.
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And I just have just a few additional comments to add. When they did do some recent
renovations to the structure it was serviced by a cesspool. They since replaced that
cesspool and upgraded it with a state of the art septic tank and leach field in order to
protect any or mitigate any impacts in near shore waters. In addition, the, the swimming
pool that was constructed, it's a small swimming pool. Rather than using the traditional
chlorine disinfectant type of system they're using an ultraviolet disinfection system that
does not involve chlorine in case there's any spills, spills or leakage of the pool water
into the ocean. This was, again, to minimize impacts to near shore water quality.
And just a little note about the Conservation District Rules, they have a set of guidelines
for single-family residences and criteria. And one of the criteria is the limitation on floor
area. And when they calculate floor, floor area they include the, the floor area within the
house as well as above grade decks and swimming pools. And for this property the
limitation is 3,500 square feet, and they are maxed out. They don't have any more
room to do any more additions. The only way they could do any kind of expansion on
the, well they can't do an expansion. They could replace the structure, but in order to
replace the structure they'd have to go through a Land Board hearing, a public hearing
at the Land Board and have to do an environmental assessment.
So the, the, by changing this deSignation from Park to Conservation will allow for
consistency in the Community Plan deSignations and the State Land Use District, and
essentially the, the, any future use of the property will be governed by the Board of Land
and Natural Resources and their rules. That concludes my presentation.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. We will be having questions after public testimony.
MR. FRAMPTON: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: I would now like to ask the Department, we have with us Joe Alueta. Mr.
Alueta.
MR. ALUET A: Good afternoon, Mr. Chair. The Item before you, the Maui Planning
Commission did vote to recommend approval of the request in accordance with the
recommendations of the Planning Department on February 10th, 2004. I think Mr.
Frampton covered most of this, and that the land area is approximately a quarter acre,
and this basically would bring this project into consistency with the Conservation
designation of the property, and allow for the Applicant to resolve an ongoing violation
of, with the SMA. So once this is done, we'll be able to, he'll be able to file for an SMA
assessment permit. And that's pretty much all we have.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. I am now opening public testimony on Land Use Item 46.
Public testimony is now open. Do we have anyone signed up for public testimony on
this item?
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MS. FRIAS: No, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Is there anyone in the gallery that wishes to give public testimony on this
item? Seeing none, if there are no objections public testimony is closed on Land Use
Item 46.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Members, open the floor to questions. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And maybe if Mr. Frampton can come forward, Mr. Chair -CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
Frampton.

-- as the Applicant's representative.

Good afternoon, Mr.

MR. FRAMPTON: Good afternoon.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You described in the, in the figures that you provided for us with
these documents, on the last page, photo number 2, and you talked about an extension.
Can you, can you just re, restate what that picture shows us?
MR. FRAMPTON: Okay. On, if you look at that, that page is, that entire page is called Figure

6.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yes.
MR. FRAMPTON: And right in the middle there's a photo key. And if you, if you look on that
photo key it shows the footprint of the additional, I mean the original building, which was

a -COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Hexagon.
MR. FRAMPTON: --yeah. And right next to that on the right side or towards the road you can
see a little square that was the addition of the one bedroom structure. Just to the right
of that photo key, if you look at photo 3, the closest structure to you is a structure that
was added.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay.
MR. FRAMPTON: And then right above that in photo 2, you can also see that structure from
the road. It's, it's the photo number 2 looking south along Makena-Keoneoio Road.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: When was that structure constructed, that, that addition, that, the
rectangular shape?
MR. FRAMPTON: The, the addition or the -COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah.
MR. FRAMPTON: -- okay, the addition was constructed in, in '03, the beginning part of '03.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Mr. Chair, I'm just going to ask Planning Department on
the follow-up question.
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And either Mr. Alueta or Mr. Foley can provide clarity regarding
consistency in Community Plan and zoning, and allowing structures to be built. In '03,
was there some issue, or is there some sort of exemption from that? Help us
understand how something got built when there's apparently a park designation and yet
an R-3 zoning.
MR. ALUETA: They came in for an assessment. We told them that there was inconsistency
with the Community Plan as well as the, Community Plan and zoning. And, and what
happened was they were never issued any permits or granted any type of exemption.
Apparently there was some, they had already started some work, and there was some
note, two notice of warnings that were issued, and subsequently they filed for the
Community Plan amendment. I mean, yeah, Community Plan amendment to resolve
the violations or notice of warnings, and once, should the Council grant the change
today, then those warnings or violations would become moot, and we would go ahead
and process their assessment application.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Was there ever a stop work order issued in this issue, on this, on
this application?
MR. ALUET A: From the packet that was sent to the Council, which includes the staff report, I
believe Exhibit, of our, of the Department's transmittal to you, Exhibit 18 is the two
notice of warnings. Stop work orders are issued by, I believe only by Public Works for
buildings. I'm not positive.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: At what phase of the construction of this addition was it when the
notice or the warning was issued? And, and why, why is it allowed to be completed if
there was a obvious inconsistency?
MR. ALUET A: I was, my understanding from the original Staff Planner on the project was that
they were given a notice stop warning immediately once they noticed that the
-7-

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 23, 2005

construction started, and I guess they decided to complete the construction. And they
were issued a second notice of warning.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Interesting. I yield, Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Mateo followed by Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and just to, to follow-up with Mr. Kane,
Kane's questions. While they were going through their building stages without actual
permit approvals, two stop, two, two warnings of, of notifi, of violations, any fines
incurred with these, with this process?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Alueta.
MR. ALUET A: My understanding is that no fines were issued, because to try to rectify it they
filed for the correct permits, which was the change in the Community Plan. I, I think that
there was a, a misunderstanding, I guess, with the, as indicated in the staff report that
was presented to the Planning Commission as well as the testimony by the Applicant's
consultant, was that given the fact that this was a Conservation District area they felt
that the only authority needed for the construction of the house was coming from the
State agency of the Department of Land and Natural Resources.
Once they were, and they came in for, even though they, and they did come in to file for
an assessment, however, they felt that they would be granted an automatic exemption,
because a single-family residence are listed as, as a, as a potential exemption.
However, because of the inconsistency when we do the assessment, there was an
inconsistency within the Community Plan and the zoning designations of the property.
Therefore, we can't even process it at that point. So that's when it was kicked back to
the Applicant to resolve the issue and that was when they filed for the, the permits.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Could the Department have requested that instead of the
continuation of the structure that they, they stop altogether until all of the permits are
secured and the actual change in zoning occurred?
MR. ALUET A: My understanding, this is all from verbal communications with the previous
Staff Planner, was that he authorized them, they had initiated the, the construction, but
they had not put a roof on it nor had they enclosed the building. But they were allowed
to put a roof on it, or at least the plywood up over the, to cover the interior of it, but it
was not enclosed at that pOint.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. Thank you. And, Mr. Chairman, last, last question. Mr.
Alueta, when the, when Rory was, Mr. Frampton came up and provided information to
us he made a reference to those specific items that the Planning Commission had
specific concerns about, the two items being drainage and the, the cesspool versus
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septic tank. He explained no, no cesspool, they're using a, a state of the art septic
system, as well as no chlorine in the swimming pool, they're using a UV type of a, a
process. To your observation that does address the Planning Commission's concerns,
the Department regarding these issues?
MR. ALUETA: Yes, I, I think that those are the issues, initial concerns that the Department
raised with, and the Commission had brought up, and those are pretty much discussed
on page 52 of the Planning Commission in its February 10th, 2004, in which, you know,
there's two issues. One, is the septic system and also the drainage of the, of the
swimming pool. And for the most part those are the main issues. And so if, if what he
says is correct he'll, I'm sure he'll put it together in a packet when he files for a new
assessment, then hopefully that will satisfy what we, satisfy all of the concerns.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you very much. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. My questions were asked by
Members Kane and Mateo, so I'm just going to dovetail off of that. So regarding the
septic system for the pool, which was, I believe, part of the improvements placed. So
they went ahead and did the pool even without permits? Was it because they were in
the Conservation District? Is that the rationale?
MR. ALUETA: Yeah, I don't, one, I don't think there's a septic system for the pool. I think it's
just more the, when you have a pool or jacuzzi you can, you can either treat the water
with chlorination or there's a, I can't think of it right now, another, another type of
treatment. Ionization, yes, something like that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. ALUET A: And, and I think that's what they're, they're doing so it doesn't require any
chlorine. And I think the chlorine so much wasn't an issue, because it dissipates in the
sun. So, but, if there was a direct drainage of chlorinated water into the ocean there
would be a problem.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right.
MR. ALUET A: So I think the Applicant tried to resolve it with a different type of method other
than chlorination for the pool. I'm not sure when, I thought the pool was already
constructed and the issue of the construction was mostly to do with the, basically a
second story addition and construction of that parking area toward the roadside.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I see. And I, I bring this up, because, you know, we, there's a
lot more stringent rules regarding cesspools and septic systems near shoreline areas.
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So, now is this one example of other potential violations that are going on in the
County? I mean I'm just, and forgive me, Mr. Chair, if I do go a little off scope with this
and correct me, but it does seem a little unusual that the Applicant went ahead and did
all these improvements without, you know, I guess formally getting any permits. And,
like, you're stating here they're now coming into, trying to come into conformance. So is
this just one example of others that are out there?
MR. ALUET A: I think this is a unique case, because you have basically two Government
agencies. You have the State Department of Land and Natural Resources, and then
you have the County agencies. And, and at the time, you know, exemptions for singlefamily homes were pretty common, and, and they still are provide, but they go through
the permit process. And he was caught in that, in that sort of, well who has authority,
and he's always had permits and always, only had to go to Department of Land and
Natural Resources for their conservation permit, never had to come in to the County.
And at, during the time of this application we were requiring even single-family houses
to come in for an assessment, at least an assessment to determine whether or not it
would be, it would grant an exemption. I think that's part of the confusion that was
going on during that time. So as soon as he recognized the, the problem I think that, I
know that the, the Applicant's representative filed permits to correct the matter right
away.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Alueta, in regards to the rock wall that's
facing Makena, the Makena Road, was it built at the same time the extension was built?
MR. ALUET A: Not to my knowledge. My under, my recollection of the area was that that wall
was pretty much there all this time.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Since 1940 or 1974?
MR. ALUET A: Sorry I wasn't around.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Both Mr. Kane ...
MR. ALUET A: But I think the wall, I'm sorry, but I think the wall was there prior to the new
owners. I believe it, it was done by a previous owner.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Previous owner?
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MR. ALUET A: Correct, and definitely prior to our new rules.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. You know, the Council Members before me, you know,
they talked about, you know, the owner doing construction work even though we had
cited them two times. What really bothers me is that they receive a letter from the State
of Hawaii back in December regarding part of, you know, seven, ten conditions that
were noted on there.
And when you look at condition number one, you know, already the flag should have
been up not only for ourselves, but for the owner that, you know, that the Applicant
should have gotten all the necessary permits when the County government ... County,
State and Federal. And, and, you know, after two warnings, you know, continued to
build. It's just disregarding the condition that was imposed by the State of Hawaii. This
is on Exhibit number 17. Any comments to that?
MR. ALUET A: None. None from the Department, sorry.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair, I just wanted to point out part of the conditions
that the State of Hawaii had imposed on this particular situation here.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, you have anyone from Public Works?
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes, we do. Could you please come down? Proceed, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. Maybe we can ask the representative to identify
himself for the record please.
MR. MIYAMOTO: My name is Mike Miyamoto. I'm the Deputy Director for Public Works.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Deputy Director. Regarding this application, was
your inspectors asked to perform electrical, plumbing, or other building inspections prior
to, let's say for the, the wiring, before they close the wall they're going to ask for an
electrical inspection. Was that asked of your inspectors regarding this application or, or
the subject parcel?
MR. MIYAMOTO:
requested.

Not to my knowledge.

I have no record of such inspections being

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
Has it, was there any inspection requested regarding
plumbing or building by inspectors for a final review and approval?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Not to my knowledge, and I haven't seen anything in the file.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So this is a totally illegal structure then we're dealing with. It
has no building permit. It has never received any type of plan review. Would that be a
correct understanding by the Members this afternoon?
MR. MIYAMOTO: I guess given the previous testimony that was, the understanding of the
Applicant was that ...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, no, no. I'm asking you what is your Department's position
not what the Applicant's consultant is, is telling us.
MR. MIYAMOTO: If the County has the jurisdiction, yes, it is in, it is a violation.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And in your Department's point of view you folks have
jurisdiction over this construction?
CHAIR CARROLL: Perhaps Mr. Alueta might be able to answer that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: It's a Public Works question. It's not a Planning Department
question.
MR. ALUET A: If I may, Mr. Chair. I'll try to take a stab at this, but because this is a
Conservation District they, a lot of times when the get a CUA permit they don't require
any building permits. However, as a condition of their Conservation District use permit
they will often put it saying that you do have to pull a building permit and go through the
building permit requirements. And that, and so therefore, the respon ... , theoretically the
responsibility for the enforcement of that is with the Department of Land and Natural
Resources to enforce that condition.
This is similar to when you have, I believe the same situation goes for Hawaiian
Homelands where it's not a requirement to have building permits, but part of, a lot of
times they require that you go through the building permits requirement for Hawaiian
Homelands.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I'm done, Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Any further questions? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. So because they've been, were
cited for a violation, Mr. Alueta, and this is after they had already come in and were
informed they needed an SMA assessment. Is it the policy of the Planning Department
not to enforce violations through fines?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Alueta.
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MR. ALUET A: My understanding and this is talking with our Enforcement Division of the
Planning Department, which is only the Administration Enforcement Division, as
indicated in the Exhibit 18 of the, which I'm referring to the staff report, which has the
two notices of warnings. If you read the second notice of warning, first they were given
a notice of warning, I believe, in February, and then again a second one in March once
the Planner had noticed that they had not complied and stopped work in February.
They were given a second notice, and if you look at the very bottom in the comments, it
says here this is a second notice of warning. And I believe if they don't follow fines
would follow after that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Pardon me?
MR. ALUETA: I believe fines follow, I think our rules require that we have to give two notices
of warnings prior to issuing any violations.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And what would be the fine for this violation?
CHAIR CARROLL: Do you need to get back to us on that?
MR. ALUETA: To give you an exact figure right now the number is floating around as a 10,000
initial fine and a thousand dollar each day fine.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so as of the date of this second warning, which was
March 19th, '03, from that date until the Community Plan Amendment request were they
still occupying this unpermitted building?
MR. ALUET A: I'm not aware. I couldn't answer that at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Do you know if they received a shoreline certification, a
valid current shoreline certification? . .change tape . ..
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Alueta.
MR. ALUET A: I'm going to go through my records to see. I believe was one was submitted at
the time of application, and because of it's fixed shoreline those normal, last longer than
the, the normal year.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: While they're looking for that, Mr. Chairman, I'd like to note
that there is a pool on this property that's 38 feet from the shoreline approximately, and
this is in a natural area reserve. And I, I'm very disturbed that someone would build
without a permit in a Conservation District in one of our most pristine shoreline areas,
and not be fined for ignoring our laws.
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CHAIR CARROLL: While Mr. Alueta is looking for that, do you have any further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah.
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed then.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I don't know if I can ask this question if he's looking for an
answer at the time same time. I will note that there is a historic site on the property that
is given a State inventory number, and State Historic Preservation says that there is a,
an acceptable Preservation Plan for this site is needed. Has anyone in our Department
followed through on that, and can they tell me anything about this rock wall?
MR. ALUETA: I will try to answer the first question regarding the certi. .. , certification of the
shoreline. None, none was required, because we're not dealing with an SMA or a
shoreline setback variance application. So none was required for this permit. We're
dealing with a land use change.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: None was required for the building?
MR. ALUET A: Once, again, we're not aware of them getting a building permit as, or, or if the
Department, or if the Department of Public Works has authority to actually require a
building permit within the Conservation District. Secondly, once we notified, once we
were noticed of the construction we informed them that they had to get a, a Special
Management Area assessment done.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So any ...
MR. ALUET A: That's two notice of warnings done.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The warning was for the assessment; correct?
MR. ALUET A: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And because it's in the Conservation District we have no
purview over them as far as a building permit goes?
MR. ALUET A: That is my understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So that's totally over, left up to Department of Land and
Natural Resources to issue a building permit?
MR. ALUET A: That is correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
building?

And did they issue a building permit for this additional

MR. ALUETA: The Applicant's consultant is nodding yes, but I do, I, I'm not in the loop on that
building permit part. All I'm dealing with is a Community Plan Amendment from Park to
Conservation.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Alueta, you're dealing with a piece of property that's in
one of our natural area reserve areas, and the reason they're coming for a Community
Plan Amendment is to resolve their violation.
MR. ALUETA: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I think it would behoove you to look at this property in its
totality and give us the information we need to make an informed decision. And that
would include what they were, what their, what their requirements were with the
Department of Land and Natural Resources.
MR. ALUET A: Their, their requirements are attached as Exhibit -COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Pardon me?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Seventeen.
MR. ALUET A: -- seventeen.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chairman, I, I think that a, a shoreline certification is
required, and I think that we have a pool 38 feet from the high water mark, and I'd like to
know can anyone tell me how this pool is drained and where it's drained?
CHAIR CARROLL: I can call the Applicant forward.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Nobody in our Department can tell us that?
CHAIR CARROLL: It would seem so not. As was explained by Mr. Alueta, we have a different
agency that is responsible for that, and not their Department, so it is difficult for them to

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm not asking for whose, whose jurisdiction or authority is
involved. I'm asking for the information. And we always interact with State agencies to
get information so that we can make a, an informed decision. And I, I think that the
Planning Department in such a sensitive area on a piece of property that's in violation
could take the extra step to get this information. It's a phone call.
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MR. ALUETA: Can I ask her ...
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Alueta.
MR. ALUETA: Councilmember Anderson, is your question, like, where's the drain, the pool
drain? I mean that was, the question or the concerns of how, where the water goes
from the pool? Where does the septic sys, where the sewer system wastewater goes
from the house, is, was definitely a concern of the Planning Department and the
Planning Commission as indicated in, in the minutes of the Planning Commission and in
the Staff Report that was presented to the Maui Planning Commission. In the
Applicant's presentation at the beginning of this hearing, he made, he talked about the
type of septic system they're using and the ultra-violets, as well as the type of system
they're using for the treatment of the pool water. And the ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: He didn't mention the pool. Is the septic system ...
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson, he did mention the pool, that it is handled by an ultraviolet
system instead of a chlorine system. So if there was a spill or any other things it would
be minimal damage to the environment. The Applicant did present that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. I'm sorry I missed that, Mr. Chairman. Can
anyone follow-up on my questions on violations, on fines, and on the rock wall?
MR. ALUETA: All I can tell you is that there was never a "violation." Two notices of warnings
were issued by the, by the Zoning Administration Enforcement Division. They held off
on any further violations or issuance of violations, because the Applicant came forward
with an application for the change in the Community Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well they held off an awful long time from March until
August. So what happened during that period?
MR. ALUETA: I was not the Staff Planner at the time. My understanding is that they were
working, the Staff Planner indicated to me that he was working with the consultant to get
the necessary documents remitted. And at the time they were acting in good faith to file
for the appropriate permits.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know, Mr. Chairman, this notice of warning, the
second notice of warning was sent or issued to Mr. Frederic Constant in care of his
attorney Paul Mancini. Mr. Mancini is well aware of our Land Use regulations, and why
it would take from March to August for them to apply. You know, we, we have a
reputation in Maui County, and I'm just going to say it, because I'm, I'm fed up with it
especially since we're dealing, this is just not any place. This is Ahihi-Kinau.
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We have a reputation in Maui County just build what you want, don't bother to get a
permit, because there's no fine involved. And if you get caught you can come in for an
after-the-fact permit. In fact, we call them after-the-fact permits. I don't see anything in
our County Code that allows for an after-the-fact permit. Our County Code says you
follow the, the law. If you don't, our Enforcement Division will fine you. And I don't see
any fines coming down for this. I don't see any recommendation for a fine. I think it's
disgusting.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And I, I would like an answer on my request about the
historic site, and is there a preservation plan? And if there isn't, when is there going to
be one?
CHAIR CARROLL: Well, while they're looking for that, if you wouldn't mind relinquishing the
floor to Ms. Johnson while they're researching that?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, was there an after-the-fact building permit
issued?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Miyamoto, if you could come forward.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Not to my knowledge at this time, no.
records regarding after-the-fact.

I haven't seen anything in our

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Because I thought I read in the minutes that someone
had asked a question that there appeared to be an after-the-fact permit that has been
issued. Well if, assuming that there is not an after-the-fact permit, the way that I'm at
least reading the minutes in going through all of the discussion that the Members of the
Planning Commission had asked, it's my sense that, and I'll just quote from one of the
comments, and I think it was made, it says, it was made, this would be on page 60 of
the minutes, February 10th, 2004, and it's Mr., Ms. Moikeha asks a question.
It says, what we're dealing with here is an amendment to the Community Plan that
needs to be done first or you wouldn't have been in violation. And Mr. Frampton
answers, we're doing that now at first, because State Chapter 205A, Zoning Enabling
Statute in Chapter 46, give exclusive zoning powers to DLNR. We had a contention
that the Community Plan didn't really carry any weight within the Conservation District.
That was basically the position.
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Is that the reason that all of this happened, because of the fact that Maui County has no
authority in this situation?
CHAIR CARROLL: Who would care to answer that?
MR. FOLEY: Ms. Johnson, I, I believe you're, you're quoting the, the opinion of the property
owner.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: That's Mr. Frampton's statement.
MR. FOLEY: Well, that's his consultant. The property owner lived in California at the time the
application was filed. I don't know whether he lives on the property now or not, but his
address is shown as California. But that, that may have been the, the Applicant's
position.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. But then from Corporation Counsel, is that what we're
dealing with here? A situation where you can build pretty much anything that you want
in the Conservation District and DLNR is the only regulatory agency that has any
influence or any authority?
CHAIR CARROLL: Corporation Counsel, could you comment?
MR. GIROUX: I haven't, I haven't extensively researched this area right here, but it, it looks
like there is a contention between who has, you know, the, I guess the jurisdiction and
whether or not the empowering laws preempt any of our local laws. I think that, that's a
matter that would probably be taken up in the Planning Department, and they would
consult with their attorney at the time. In order to proceed, they would then look at
those steps and see, you know, what, what is the conflict of laws, and whether or not
they would have jurisdiction, or, or what would their position be if it would be defensible
at that time to move on, on any kind of enforcement.
So they would have a chance to sit down, you know, with the attorney assigned to their
Department, and, and have them research the area, and, and see if they would be, if
they would have the authority to move forward. So that would kind of be their chance to
clear up this kind of issues when they came up.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Well under Coastal Zone Management Act, basically
it's my understanding that the Planning Commission has the authority under Coastal
Zone Management Act, which is a Federal regulation that states they have oversight, or
at least the Planning Commission, Commission does over an SMA area. So under
Coastal Zone Management Act, how can this be?
MR. FOLEY: The, the, the SMA issue really isn't, isn't in dispute. That's how, that's what the
warnings were about. Both of those warnings state that they were building without an
- 18 -

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 23, 2005

SMA approval, and, and that their, their remedy was to apply for the Community Plan
Amendment, and then once they got them, which is the process they're going through
now, then they could apply for an SMA approval. But the, the, the real, the issue that
was disputed by the Applicant was whether or not a building permit was required. It
was their opinion that by getting these two permits from the, from DLNR that they didn't
have to get a building permit. That was their position.
Our position was, regardless, you need an SMA permit, and you don't have one, and
you also need a Community Plan Amendment.
So get the Community Plan
Amendment and the SMA permit, and I don't know what the Public Works Department's
position three years ago was about the building permit. Apparently there never was
one.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So that, basically what you're saying, in order for them to
actually go through the SMA process in, basically in a backward order, they need to get
this amendment first, and then go back through the process. Otherwise-MR. FOLEY: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: -- they will never be able to state that they have a legal
structure, and they may have difficulty selling it, modifying it, although I guess when, in
the minutes one of the Commissioner's makes mention of the fact that well, no, you just
do whatever you want to do.
MR. FOLEY: Well, they, they, they clearly have been informed repeatedly that they need a
Community Plan Amendment, and that if, if that's approved by the Council, then they
need an, an SMA approval, which, which may be either an exemption or a, a minor
permit, or, well it would either be an exemption or a major permit, because the project,
obviously, cost more than 125,000. But it, it, but the, the main issue is that they can't
even apply for an SMA assessment until they have consistency with the Community
Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and then as far as the SMA assessment, that
determination would be within your Department?
MR. FOLEY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And at this pOint, for the record, would this be an SMA minor,
which would require a ministerial approval, or would it be a major SMA?
MR. FOLEY: Usually the issues that we address on a shoreline property for a single-family
dwelling are drainage, archeology, and, and view obstruction of the ocean. In this case,
we would look at these three issues and determine whether or not they have been
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satisfactorily mitigated, and, and that would, one of the questions that would be raised
would be the question that Ms. Anderson just raised, which is did they ever do a, a -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Certification.
MR. FOLEY: -- well not, no, a historic preservation -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
MR. FOLEY: -- plan for the, the, the site on, on the property. And so we would, we would go
through that procedure once they file an application.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and, and if I'm wrong just let me know, so the only way
that we're going to be able to get the SMA issues resolved is to basically approve what
they're asking for; is that correct?
MR. FOLEY: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson followed by Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm wondering if maybe we can ask, if we can ask the
Applicant's consultant to come and answer these questions?
CHAIR CARROLL:
Anderson.

Yes.

Mr. Frampton, if you could please come to the podium?

Ms.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Hi, Mr. Frampton. Thank you for being here. The
December 2002 letter from DLNR that lays out the ten conditions for the CDUA permit.
MR. FRAMPTON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Condition six, six states that a preservation plan for site
5121 shall be submitted to SHIPTA for approval. Has that been done?
MR. FRAMPTON: I don't believe that's been done.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And why not?
MR. FRAMPTON: I can check the, a lot of the activities that were done here were done under
the owners direction. So I can't explain why he didn't fulfill that requirement. The wall,
the wall that is in question is not in any, is not near where the construction activity was
taking place. I can say that. The construction activity was in the back of the property.
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The wall, it's just the wall on the Ahihi-Kinau side of the property that's, that is a historic
site. There was no work in that vicinity.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: That is not what I asked. State Historic Preservation laws
require a preservation plan so that we can maintain this wall for future generations. I'm
sure it's of significance, or it would not be on the State inventory. So ...
MR. FRAMPTON: Let me just give you, the, the reason why it was, it's a historic site is
because it was over 50 years old, and a portion of that wall actually encroached on
State property. And so the Applicant had to go through the Land Board to get an
approval to have that wall basically encroach on the State land.
And so he did go through quite an extensive review at the State Land Board level to
have those, if you look at those two semi-circular protrusions on the site plan, those
actually extend into State property, and that, those have been in place for at, well over
50 years. Those are the portions of the walls that are historic. And I think because they
were historic was part of the reasoning why the State issued the, the easement to, to
allow those walls to remain in place.
But the preservation plan, if he hasn't had one done he's going to have to get one done.
I might also add that --well, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: These walls look like portions of a house site. Are you
familiar at all with the site?
MR. FRAMPTON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Is that what they are?
MR. FRAMPTON: When, when you say portions of the house ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well they're, they're not totally an enclosed circle.
MR. FRAMPTON: No. No, it's a semi-circular. It's just, as you see them that's how they've
existed, and that's how they're documented in the archaeological report.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And what does the archaeological report identify these walls
as?
MR. FRAMPTON: An old historic wall around a single-family property, a kuleana property.
When this, this was a kuleana property that was awarded sometime in the 1850s, and at
that time the testimony indicated that the use was for, it's like a single-family dwelling
basically. It was for residential purposes. That was as far back as 1850. When the
archaeologists did their work, they determined that the walls, anything over 50 years old
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is historic. And so automatically it gets assigned a site number. So because the walls
were over 50 years old, they got assigned a site number. And they, his, his analysis
was that it was part of an old residential site. So, yes, the walls are part of the
residential site.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you, Mr. Frampton.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I, I know that, that we cannot condition this request as if it
was a change in zoning. It's a Community Plan Amendment. But they've been asked
this, for some time now to produce a preservation plan. They obviously have an
archaeological study. It wouldn't be that hard to do a preservation plan and finalize the
State requirement for preserving and protecting our historic sites. And it shows to me a
lack of good faith by not putting this preservation plan forward, and having State Historic
Preservation Division file, file it in their records.
I can't support this, Mr. Chairman, unless they remedy those things that are still
outstanding. And I don't care if it's under the purview of DLNR, or if it's under the
purview of the County. This is our area. This is our natural reserve area. So I would
like to see that historic plan. I'd like to see some information about fines before I could
support this.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. Did the authorized agency of the County,
whether it's Planning or Department of Public Works and Environment, Environmental
Management, submit an inquiry to Corporation Counsel regarding Chapter 205A as well
as Chapter 46 regarding the exclusive zoning powers to DLNR? Has there ever been a
request made to Corporation Counsel to provide us with an opinion as to the authority of
enforcement of zoning, applicable zoning laws?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Foley.
MR. FOLEY: Mr., Mr. Chairman, we're not aware of any, any opinion by Corp, any request for
or any subsequent opinion by Corp Counsel on that particular issue. There, there may
be one, but we're, the three of us aren't aware of one.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: The other questions, a lot of questions, Mr. Chair. A lot of stuff,
so, you know, you know, I'll just try and ask a few. I'm looking at the letter from Mr. Min,
and in the packet it seems like we've got response letters, but we don't have, there's,
there's certain things that aren't available to us. One that I'm looking at July 8, 2002,
Exhibit number 16, is pointing out that the application for a Special Management Area
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Assessment application for addition, for additions to the Constant residence cannot be
processed. So it looks like the request was for the addition.
I believe there's also a letter on Exhibit 17 that talks about and this is from Ms. Mamiya,
Administrator, Land Division of DLNR, being pleased to inform that the application was
approved, and then right above that it talks about Conservation District Use application
to extend and renovate your existing 2759 square foot single-family residence. To the
Planning Department or to Public Works, are you aware of, because they're talking
about an existing structure, and because we've already been presented with information
that shows that they're maxed out at 3,500 square feet, that the application, and you
may not be aware, but are you aware of the actual application asking for the additional
600 and some odd square feet to max it out at 3,500 feet?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Alueta.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You need me to restate the question?
MR. ALUETA: Yeah, if you can.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Exhibit 17-MR. ALUETA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --acknowledges the subject matter, the application to extend and
renovate your existing 2,759 square foot single-family residence located at, and that
we're pleased to inform you that it was approved.
MR. ALUETA: Right. I believe that that's why they came in. They were existing, right. They
were, they came in for a, basically a one bedroom and a swimming pool. So I'm
assuming that one bedroom was the additional 600 something square feet. Because
we, because of the inconsistency within the Community Plan designation we could not
process it, so we returned that application waiting for this, for a Community Plan
Amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. So from what ...
MR. ALUET A: So they got, they got it approved by DLNR, and then they came in for their
permit from us for the assessment. We WOUld, we wouldn't process it. So we told them
to file for a Community Plan Amendment to bring the thing into, in alignment.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. So the, so the, give me the context of the notice of
warnings. It was the understanding of the, the writer of the notice of warnings that there
was a violation. Was he instructed or advised that we didn't have any jurisdiction, and
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that's why none of the comments were followed through with regarding stopping work,
immediate stop work, from, can you help me understand that?
MR. ALUET A: I think he got the permit, oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You following me?
MR. ALUET A: I guess I'm looking at the dates.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: It seems like, so from a chronology now, yeah, okay.
MR. ALUETA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So it looks like they applied for an SMA assessment application
before July 8, 2002. You folks told them, no, no can, because there's inconsistency.
So after that we get a December 24, 2002. Apparently between July of '02 and
December of '02, it looks like they put in a Conservation District Use application, which
was approved. Okay. So then in February and, again, in March, we have somebody
writing violations. I believe it was J. Arakawa both times writing notices of warning. At
that point in time was either, well it's the Department of Planning, was the Department
of Planning aware that they had no jurisdiction in this area regarding enforcement
abilities, because there's some sole jurisdiction that's provided under 205 and 46
H.R.S.?
MR. ALUET A: It is the position of the Department that we have jurisdiction over the SMA area
regardless of the zoning category, regardless of what the State Land Use designation
is, and that we still will look at the consistency between the Community Plan, State Land
Use designation, and County zoning. So, yes, we had jurisdiction in a sense that an
SMA assessment application was required to be reviewed. It doesn't mean that they
needed to have a building permit. It just meant they had to have, come in for an SMA
assessment application.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. So the warnings, though, have to do with the construction
or the building; is that what I'm seeing? Description of violation, construction activity
without SMA permit. .. change tape . .. without an SMA, but you folks had already
determined almost a year before that, well, July of 2002 up to December of '02, that
they have to go through, that their, their, their process that they have to follow is going
through DLNR's application process, which they got approval for.
So, again, I'm just trying to understand the notice of warnings, and then the next step, if
you folks feel that there was jurisdiction, the Department's position is that you folks have
jurisdiction.
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MR. ALUETA: Yeah, I see, I see the confusion. The letter, July 8, 2002 letter from Mr. Niles,
or from Director Min at the time.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Exhibit number 16?
MR. ALUETA: Number, Exhibit 16, from the staff report is that, it's not that we don't have
jurisdiction, it's that we can't process your permit, because you have inconsistencies.
We're not saying that we don't have jurisdiction in the SMA.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay.
MR. ALUETA: That July 8th letter is not saying that. It's saying that we do have jurisdiction in
the SMA. You need an SMA, however, we can't process your SMA application,
because of your inconsistencies -COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay.
MR. ALUET A: -- with the Community Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So in the meantime they go and get a CDUA, and then get an
approval, which allows them to construct the addition as well as the improvements?
MR. ALUET A: Provided they follow certain conditions, and one of those conditions is that they
still need to get an SMA. It doesn't exclude them from the SMA. It, the CDUA excludes
them maybe from zoning and from building permits, because that falls under the
jurisdiction of the DLNR, but the SMA rules still require, I mean we still require within the
SMA that you file for an assessment.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So it is your opinion that based on the, and I believe Ms.
Anderson cited them, and I'm sorry, I'm just jumping around in here. On the ten
conditions I think the very first one talks about, that they shall follow all Federal, State
and local County zoning laws. And I'm sorry, I'm just flipping through to get to it. Is that
correct? And so are you folks saying that at this point because the notice, the warning
notice, the two warning notices had stopped there. In other words, as you've already
stated, Mr. Alueta, there was no actual violation, there were only warnings.
Okay. So the first one, Exhibit 17, applicant shall comply with all applicable statutes,
ordinances, rules, regulations, and conditions of the Federal, State and County
governments. Now earlier you described that theoretically although there's some
exemptions that they would normally require or they've, they've in practice have
required them to follow certain laws.
MR. ALUET A: Correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay, and you've described the, a general thing.
describe specifically what was the case for this application?

Can you

MR. ALUET A: In this case we contend that the authority, that the County has the authority to
regulate within the Special Management Area. That, that that stands alone in its rules
regardless of what the CDUA permit grants them.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay, and so what does that mean with respect to the significance
of the notice of warnings and either, would you folks have continued authority to move
forward with notice of violations, with fining authority -MR. ALUETA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- with collection and enforcement?
MR. ALUETA: Yes, that's our position.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. So between, and I think Ms. Anderson pointed out,
between March 19th when they were in construction and there were notices of warning,
which is the second of two, and the August 1st application submittal, which is
approximately five months, is that normal for the, the Planning Department to not
consider a notice violation and taking step towards fines, which you folks talked about
$10,000.00, $1,000.00 a day, et cetera?
MR. FOLEY: Mr. Chairman, our, our preferences were violations to be remedied by people
filing the applications that are required rather than being fined. And it, it appears that in
this case they were given warnings in February and March. At that time they probably
hired a planning consultant and began preparing this Community Plan Amendment
application, and, and probably started talking to the staff about what was required. The
August date on this is the date we accepted it as complete. So it, it isn't hard to imagine
that it did take them from March to August to get a complete application before the
County for the Community Plan Amendment.
And if, if we, if we saw that they were preparing the application it is our normal
procedure not to, not to institute the, the fines if they're in the process of completing an
application to remedy the violation.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So in the meantime you folks allowed without any written
communications or memos that we're aware of, you allowed them to complete the
structure since it looks nice and brand new in photo number 2 on Figure 6? It was
allowed to be completed in that interim even if they didn't submit an application up until
August of '03, since this photo was taken 6/4/03, in June?
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So, in February and March when you had construction, this picture is showing us that it
was finished in June. We received an application completed in August. Help me
understand are, are we missing something here?
MR. ALUETA: I think that's why the second violation, second warning notice went out. I think
that the Planner, when we found out about the construction, the first warning went out.
They had, they came in and had initial discussions with the Staff Planner. They were in
the middle of construction, and my understanding from talking with the Staff Planner
was that he authorized them to sheet the plywood on the roof and that was it. When he,
and then, and they went ahead and completed the construction within that, from the first
warning, which was in February to March. So in one month they completed their
construction, and the Planner finds out about it, and issues, and sends the inspector
back out to issue another warning.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So you're saying that the construction was completed in March; is
that what you're saying? That it is your, it is the Department's position that the
construction was completed in March, between February and March it was completed?
MR. ALUETA: My recollection from the discussions with the Staff Planner was that it was
pretty much completed at that time.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No further questions, Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Chairman. This question is either for the
Department or Corporation Counsel. If the Applicant is denied this Community Plan
Amendment proposal today what options do they have? I mean, is there another, I
mean I understand they do want to come in compliance or consistency with the State
Land Use designation, but is there another reason why they want this? What, what
limitations are placed on them if they don't get this approval?
MR. ALUETA: If I, if I may. If I can sort of back up maybe to, a little further back to where,
what, how the Community Plan works with regards to setting policy, and why they came
in for their change. And as indicated, you kind of have that Community Plan
designation for what your wish list is, or what you want to see planned. And in this
case, this area was designated at one time park. As indicated by the Applicant's
consultant and by Department of Land and Natural Resources in their letter, there was a
plan to try to purchase all of these properties within the Kanaio-Ahihi Bay area.
Four plots were excluded. The Department of Land, Department of Land and Natural
Resources, State department, State agency had no interest in purchasing these
properties when they went ahead and did their study. However, the Community Plan
had designated these park or left it as park, because they had anticipated they didn't
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want to tie the hand of the Department of Land and Natural Resources. As indicated in
the staff report and the Department of Land and Natural Resources letter, they ain't
going to purchase this property.
Therefore, the Applicant is in a, is kind of, is in a rock and a hard place. This place has
been used as a single-family for years and years. They have Conservation District
permits, which allowed them to construct their permit, their house, many years ago.
They have been now designated as park by the Community Plan. They've come in to
do renovations and expansions. We now find inconsistencies because of the, for the
SMA rules. Their only option is to basically come in for, to change it to the Conservation
District from park, or change it out of park. If you don't, then basically it becomes, they
could never technically come in or, and be granted either an exemption or come in for
an SMA application.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. So if they don't, so they get denied, we, if, if, if this is
denied then, well are, are the residents, they're part-time residents I assume; right?
They don't live in the, in the dwelling full-time?
MR. ALUETA: My understanding is, yeah, is that they're part-time residents.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And do, who lives in the residences when they, when they're
not here; do you know?
MR. ALUET A: I'm-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Or do they rent it out or anything like that, of that nature? I was
just curious to see what, if the owners have any long term plans for this place. Mr.
Chairman, is there anyone here from the State that could comment that's, did you have
anyone invited here from DLNR to give comment?
CHAIR CARROLL: Not at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. To be honest with you, Mr. Chairman, I have some
concerns about this. While I appreciate the Applicant coming in to do what they have to
do to get things into conformance here or consistency, the fact of the matter is they did
not only thumb their nose at the County one time, but they did it twice. And I'm a little
concerned about that. And I don't know what your intentions are for us today, Mr.
Chairman, whether to move on this or not, but I WOUld, for me I'm not comfortable with
moving on this today. I could look at a deferral possibly, because, you know, the
Applicant continued to build. You know, they didn't, it seems like they just didn't, maybe
I'm wrong, they didn't show any concern for the County's perspective of this matter. So
it would seem like this is a case of the cart being pulled before the horse.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Are you making a request to have somebody from the DLNR address the
Council on this agenda item?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, because it seems like there's more questions out
there that need to be answered. And I, I think to move on this today, I, I personally
would have a concern. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I just want to clarify that if this is denied, because right
now the only violation that we have, or that you have made a determination on without
getting further information, I guess, from Corporation Counselor the State as to the
legal, you know, enforcement on, I guess, H.R.S 205, the only thing that they're
violation of is of SMA. So if they clear up this inconsistency, then at that point they may
apply for the SMA.
If, let's say, this is approved, and they don't apply, or they just ignore all these other
conditions, will you fine them? Can you then fine them for being in violation if they
violate the SMA permit, because they're not going forward for an application to come
into compliance? Or are we actually then enabling them to do nothing? If you
understand what I'm asking, that, you know, right now if we approve this, and they're
going through the process, and I can understand where if they're trying to complete all
these things I understand that. But if, you know, let's say we just say, no, you know,
then they're in violation of the SMA, and then the fines could continue to accrue. But if
we approve it are they compelled then to move forward, or is it just a free pass?
MR. FOLEY: Mr. Chairman, they, they would certainly be, it would be very strange for them
not to proceed with an SMA application, but if they did not proceed with an SMA
application, yes, we would fine them.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. FOLEY: But, but all they need in order to, to apply is the, is the Community Plan
amendment that they're now seeking.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So, so there would be an intent then, and you could
enforce the fine aspect once they're consistent with everything else. You could accept
the application, but if they failed to file the application, then they technically are in
violation of what we're really here for today.
MR. FOLEY: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. The second question I have, and this is something,
Mr. Chair, that, it's on page 57 of the Maui Planning Commission notes, and this has
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long been an issue for me, and it's down in, I guess Mr. Frampton's response, and it's
one, two, three, four, five, six, seventh paragraph. It says, their procedures, and this is
regarding changes in zoning and conditions. And then it goes on to state Title 19 allows
for conditional zoning, which we know, but in terms of Chapter 2 and the Community
Plan amendments I don't know of an example of conditions being placed on a
Community Plan amendment.
I have for a long time questioned this, and I've never got a definite answer. So if, Mr.
Chair, we could send for a legal written request for an opinion stating where is it in any
of our ordinances that states we cannot place conditions upon a Community Plan
amendment?
CHAIR CARROLL: Before we do that, I'd like to ask Corporation Counsel if they would like to
make comment on that. Corporation Counsel.
MR. GIROUX: I, I've never seen anything written from our office regarding that, but I think it's
a fair, you know, interpretation. I mean we could go back and, and do a lot of research
and all that, and, and get it in writing, but usually those kinds of powers either come
from the Charter or they come from our own Code. And if we can't find it in there, then
the assumption is that we're not given those powers.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, and if we could do that then, Mr. Chair, just have
research on the particular subject. If it's allowed I would like to have an answer. If it's
not allowed then perhaps one of the things we could do is consider a Charter
Amendment to actually allow us to put conditions within Community Plan amendment
designations, because this is not the first time this has come up. So I would just like to
deal with it in that way, if you would, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I don't know who can answer
this question either, but I'm, I'm curious as to whether or not this property is used for
commercial purposes, weddings or special events? The Department does, doesn't
know that?
MR. FOLEY: We're, Mr. Chairman, we're not aware of any commercial use, but you might
want to ask the Applicant's representative if he is.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Frampton, could you come to the podium please?
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MR. FRAMPTON: I, I have no knowledge of them using it for any commercial purposes, and
I've driven by there before and never seen any kind of activity going on, but I have no
direct knowledge. And I do want to just add a little bit to this discussion in terms of the
chronology and what happened.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No, thank you, Mr. Frampton.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Frampton, we're asking the question.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I had a specific question and that's it. Thank you. Mr.
Chairman, I would like if, if it's your recommendation to defer this for future action
pending further information, I think that, that Corp. Counselor someone from the
Department should be able to give us an approximation of what the fines would be for
these violations from March to August. But if they're not prepared to do that now, I
would like that information forwarded to us.
I would also like verification that a shoreline certification was obtained before this second
building and the pool was put in. A shoreline certification is only valid for one year.
There's no exemption for a fixed shoreline. I just reviewed the rules, and if they violated
shoreline certification requirements I want to know about that too. And I'd also like to
have the Applicant finalize the historic preservation review process, which they initiated
in order to obtain the, the building of this property, and finalize it with a historic
preservation plan as required by law before we act on this. This is, this is the only way
we're going to get these things to happen, Mr. Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Members, we already have requests from three Members for
a variety of replies from different entities. Is there anyone else who would like to add
anything before I give my recommendation? If not, considering concerns of the
Members on this item, if there is no objection the Chair is going to defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

CHAIR CARROLL: This item is deferred.
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR CARROLL: We're going to take a ten-minute recess.
1:40 ... (gavel) . ..
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RECESS:

1:27

p.m.

RECONVENE:

1 :45

p.m.

CHAIR CARROLL: ... (gave/) . .. This Land Use meeting of February 23rd is now back in
session. Members, our next Land Use Item is, Item 55, Maui Preparatory Academy Napili.
ITEM NO. 55:

MAUl PREPARATORY ACADEMY (NAPILI) (c.c. No. 04-40)

CHAIR CARROLL: In January of 2004, Council member Johnson indicated a request relating
to land use approvals for Maui Preparatory Academy. Following a site inspection and
meeting by the Council's prior Planning and Land Use Committee, in May 2004, the
Council adopted Resolution No. 04-62, referring the proposed bills to amend the
Community Plan and district boundary and to enact Change in Zoning to the Maui
Planning Commission.
The Maui Planning Commission held its public hearing on January 11, 2005, and the
Planning Department's report of the Maui Planning Commission recommendation
followed on January 18, 2005.
I'd like to direct your attention to correspondence dated January 25th, 2005, from the
Planning Director transmitting the follow, following: 1) a revised proposed bill entitled "A
Bill for An Ordinance to Amend the West Maui Community Plan from Agriculture to
Public/Quasi-Public for property situated in Napili, Maui, Hawaii for the proposed Maui
Preparatory Academy"; 2) and revised proposed bill, "A Bill for an Ordinance to Amend
the State Land Use District Classification from Agriculture to Urban for the property
situated in Napili, Maui, Hawaii, for the proposed Maui Preparatory Academy; and 3) a
revised bill entitled "A Bill for an Ordinance to Change the Zoning from Agriculture
District to P-1 Public/Quasi-Public District for the property situated in Napili, Maui,
Hawaii for the proposed Preparatory Academy".
All right. We will begin by having the Applicant give a five-minute presentation.
MR. MUNEKIYO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Members of the Committee, my name is Mike
Munekiyo. I'm here on behalf of Maui Preparatory Academy. I'd like to give a two
minute, really brief introduction following which I'd like to ask Mr. Tom DiNoto from MPA
to elaborate as to some of the, the need for the school.
I have in front of you a poster board that shows the Master Plan for the Maui
Preparatory Academy. This is based on an old site plan, but what it is intended to do is
to reflect, in general, how the school site is going to be oriented. At the bottom of the
page here, Honoapiilani Highway. This is a new access road here, and in reality the
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road does not extend beyond this pOint. And then what happens you've got a "T" to go
right serving the school.
I also passed out to Committee Members this yellow subdivision map. And if I could
refer the Members to that map, and if I may ask Members to turn it upside down so that
Honoapiilani Highway is on the bottom. And I ask you to do this because it will give you
an orientation similar to the board that's up in front of you. I think it's still readable.
But what's in front of you on the yellow highlighted subdivision map with Honoapiilani
Highway at the bottom of the sheet, it shows a new access road being extended at the
Napilihau intersection. It then veers right to provide a cul-de-sac access point to the
school, school site itself. Now the school site within those yellow marked areas consist
of approximately 14.9 acres.
The bottom half or the side designated Lot 2 to the right of the cul-de-sac, that is the
existing Maui Land & Pineapple dormitory site. It's been in use, many of the buildings,
for more than 30 years for dormitory use for field workers. Maui Land & Pine, of course,
is phasing out the use of these dormitories, and has generously donated the property to
MPA for school use.
The Lot 1 to the right of the cul-de-sac highlighted in yellow is currently portions of
which are old ball field and storage areas, and portions of which are fellow Ag lands.
The site plan if I can direct the Commission, Committee to the board, again, as you can
see the Lot 2 side, that portion to the right of the cul-de-sac is where the classroom
facilities are going to be. And the Lot 1 portion mauka will be the play field areas, ball
field, football fields, so forth, together with some parking areas.
So basically the, the facilities or the plan is to convert primarily the existing dormitory
facilities, approximately 18,000 square feet of existing dormitory facilities to school use.
I believe when the proposal was first brought before the, brought up in terms of the
Council initiated action, there was an enrollment projection of approximately 540. That's
been scaled back considerably. Now we're looking at Grades 6 through 12 with
ultimate, at least over, looking over the next six or seven years, probably enrollment
target of about 200 students. So that's the general parameters of the, the property. At
this point I'd like to ask Mr. DiNoto to just speak a little about the, the genesis and, and
some of the need aspects of the school.
MR. DiNOTO: Good afternoon, Mr. Chair and Committee Members. I have testified before
you on several occasions now regarding the school, and I just wanted to summarize
some of the benefits that we believe this school brings to West MauL
First of all, there is no college prep alternative independent school for our West Maui
families, and Maui Prep is a dream that started four years ago, and we believe that we
can bring a, a wonderful college prep alternative to our children.
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Number two, if one is looking for an independent school alternative the options before
us now are approximately a three hour commute daily, which is an onerous condition to
place on any family and especially the children.
Number three, as a general rule, no matter who enrolls at our school we should be
mitigating traffic, and that's an overall problem for everyone in our community, every
morning and afternoon in the Lahaina area.
Number four, it should be noted that this is an inclusive school. We are reaching out to
the community as a community gift. It has been the intent of the Board from day one to
work our way up to ten percent of tuition being placed into financial aid to benefit all the
children of West Maui that wish to attend our school, and it is our goal that 20 percent of
the students attending our school receive on average 20 percent financial aid. So those
are our working objectives. That may mean in some cases that some children receive
85 or 90 percent aid, others receive five percent aid or three percent aid, but the
average for those that are going to receive aid would be 20 percent.
Number five, is we are, integrated into our curriculum are those items which we feel are
important and of unique interest to Maui residents. We have an agricultural component,
and we are working with a partnership with Lahainaluna Ag Internship Program as well
as with the University in order to promote agricultural studies or sciences and those are
of vital interest to all of us. And the goal is to raise the next generation that is not only
educated in agricultural sciences, but also interested to pursue that as their career.
And number six, we will mitigate public school over crowding to the degree that we can
enroll students that wish college prep on an independent basis. And the County's own
statistical capacity analysis, I believe, that went out in late 2003 when we started this
project, said that the intermediate school overcrowding was approximately 500 children,
and that's present tense. So anything we can do to mitigate the overcrowding in the
public schools is going to be a community benefit.
With that in mind it is what, as Mike pointed out to you, when I testified about a year ago
and through the course of the first year, I talked about a Pre-K through grade 12. We
did some community research, and we determined as a Board that there were
alternatives to the Pre-K area as well as the K through 5, and that we should focus our
resources on the most immediate and drastic and critical need, and that was
intermediate school grade 6 through 8, and that is how we will initiate our campus.
Then our plan would be grade 9 the following year and add a year per, a grade per year
until we complete grades 6 through 12. That plan allows us to perform accreditation so
that when our children first graduate from Maui Prep, our first graduating class, we will
be an accredited school for them to go to a college of their choice.
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I want to summarize that time is truly of the essence for us, and I, I implore you to, to act
logically as well as quickly today. And it, it is because we are trying to open in 2005,
and we need to make commitments now that will allow us to open in that time frame.
Those commitments are to families that are picking up applications now in hopes that
we will be passing these land, land use changes. They need to make their plans as
family plans. Either they're coming to Maui Prep, or they're going to stay at a public
configuration, or they'll stay at Sacred Hearts, or they'll choose Seabury or St. Anthony.
But we need to be able to commit to them that we will have a school for them.
Number two, John Colson who came over as our head of school in August with 25
years of experience at Hawaii Preparatory Academy and 12 as headmaster, we're
fortunate to have him. And what John's task is at this juncture in part is to bring in a
world class faculty, so we start our school off on the right foot. Those contracts need to
be entered into within the next 30 days.
So if we don't logically as a Board feel that we can make this 2005 commitment, then
we would be foolish in wasting our resources paying for teachers and staff that
absolutely can't teach, because we don't have a facility. So we need to be fairly
comforted that we will be able to make those commitments to staff in order to assure
ourselves the best school possible for West MauL Just as an .. .change tape . ..
CHAIR CARROLL: Your time is up.
MR. DiNOTO: My time is up, and I'd be happy to answer any questions at the conclusion.
Thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR CARROLL: We'll call you back later. Thank you.
MR. DiNOTO: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: The Department would care to give their presentation, Ms. Suyama?
MS. SUYAMA: Okay. Just for the Committee's information, the Department received a
resolution on May 12, 2004, and because there is that requirement about compliance to
Chapter 343, the final EA for the Maui Prep Academy was not published in the OEOC
Environmental Bulletin until December 8, 2004. And the appeal period for that final EA
was on January 7,2005, which was just several days before the public hearing that was
held by the Commission.
At the Commission hearing, three persons testified in favor of the, of the proposed Land
Use Amendments, and the Commission after the hearing recommended approval of the
three Land Use Amendments.
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After the hearing and the action of the Planning Commission, we received a letter from
the Department of Transportation dated January 11, 2005, which voiced some concerns
by the Department of Transportation. Because of its untimeliness, we did transmit this
letter as part of the packet to the Committee for further review. It is my understanding
that the Applicant has been working with the Department of Transportation, and I think
they've come to some resolution of some of these concerns that were expressed. This
concludes our presentation.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Question. Question.
CHAIR CARROLL: I'll, I'm going, I'll have questions after public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I have a question on her comment.
CHAIR CARROLL: Could you wait until after public testimony?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Clarification on the comment.
CHAIR CARROLL: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Did you say that the letter, thank you, Mr. Chair, the letter
from the Department of Transportation, this is the State Department of Transportation?
MS. SUYAMA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: This was submitted after the comment period was over?
MS. SUYAMA: After the comment period was over, and after the public hearing was held, and
the action was taken by the Maui Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, I see. Okay. Thank you for that clarification. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Okay. All right. I'm now going to open public testimony on this Land Use
Item 55. You have three minutes and one minute to conclude.
MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair, we have five individuals signed up to testify on this Item. The first is
Scott Shoemaker to be followed by Sharon Carpenter
.. .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
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MR. SHOEMAKER: Good afternoon, my name is Scott Shoemaker, and I'm speaking with you
today as a 12-year resident of West Maui and as a parent two children. I strongly urge
you to help us anyway you can to get this school opened to save us, selfishly myself
from many hours of driving on the highway, but also the burden of the children spending
hours in the car every day. I want to give my kids the best education possible, and for
me that means keeping them in a private school. And West Maui truly does need a
private school alternative, and I urge you to do anything you can to help us achieve our
goal of opening in September '05. My wife and I and children would surely appreciate it
as well countless other families into the future. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any questions? Thank you. Proceed.
MS. NAKATA: The next testifier is Sharon Carpenter to be followed by Tom Rosenquist.
MR. ROSENQUIST: Obviously, I'm not Sharon. I'm Tom Rosenquist. Sharon had to pick up
her kids from school. I'm a parent of two children looking forward to go to Maui Prep
this year. I am the new President of Maui Prep. We are all dressed up, ready to go.
We've got plans all set. We have teachers on line. We are so close to our dream, and
you hold the key to that, so I hope that you can act today, give us the approvals we
need, and we'll go forward and get the school built for all of the kids of West Maui.
Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any questions for the testifier?
Proceed.

Hearing none, thank you.

MS. NAKATA: The next testifier is Molly McMillen to be followed by Randy Endo.
MS. McMILLEN: Hello, I'm Mollie McMillen. I'm the parent of two children. We desperately
need this school to open next year, and I really hope that we're able to meet that goal.
And thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
MS. NAKATA: The next testifier is Randy Endo.
MR. ENDO: Good afternoon, Chair Carroll and Committee Members. My name is Randy
Endo. I did submit written testimony dated today. I, unfortunately, I think I put the
wrong number for the Land Use number. I put 22 and something else, yeah.
CHAIR CARROLL: Upside down fives.
MR. ENDO: And I'll just summarize my, my testimony. I'm testifying today on behalf of Maui
Land & Pineapple Company, and we support this, this endeavor by Maui Prep Academy
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for the Community Plan Amendment, State Land Use District Boundary Amendment
and Change in Zoning.
Maui Land & Pine has been working with Maui Prep Academy for several years to
create this new school, and we are very pleased to see the light at the end of the tunnel.
As Mike Munekiyo, Tom DiNoto, or John Colson can explain in more detail, the Maui
Prep Academy will be a wonderful addition to the West Maui Community, and it will
have many educational partnerships and a significant number of, of scholarships. So
it's going to be an invaluable part of the West Maui community.
In addition, with regard to the matter of the DOT concerns, we are glad that the DOT
representatives were able to come here today, some of them flying from Oahu. And in
addition, I have been involved in working through some of those concerns, and I would
like to have the Council Members be assured that Maui Land & Pine will be working
cooperatively with the State DOT to resolve the question with regard to the access
easement issue for the, the mauka landowners in the area.
Maui Land & Pine sincerely appreciates the support of the Council to, to make this
worthy community endeavor a reality. I will be sticking around with the rest of the
consultants after this in case you have any questions for me. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
Proceed.

Any questions for the testifier?

Hearing none, thank you.

MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair we have no other testifiers signed up on this Item .
• . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ••

CHAIR CARROLL: Is there anyone in the gallery that wishes to give testimony on this Land
Use Item 55? Hearing none, if there's no objection, I will close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: Public testimony is now closed. Members, we have with us Mike
Miyamoto, Public Works. We also have Captain Hirata, Maui Police Department, and
from Maui District Office, State Department of Transportation, Ferdinand Cajigal is in
the gallery available for questions. But before I turn the time over to the floor, the Chair
will note that this is the first application. This Committee has considered its cites to
Chapter 2.80B of the Maui County Code.
Under 2.808.1 OOB, prior to approving any amendment to a Community Plan pursuant to
this section, the Council shall hold a public hearing regarding the amendment in a
relevant community plan area. The Chair would ask the Deputy Corporation Counsel to
clarify whether this proposed Community Plan Amendment properly falls under Chapter
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2.80A of the Maui County Code since repealed, or under Chapter 2.8B? Corporation
Counsel.
MR. GIROUX: Thank you, Chairman. It was brought to my attention that this was a
Council-initiated application. So we took a look at this. We did deal with one case prior
to this. Basically when we look at Bill 84 and how we were going to deal with
transitions, I don't think the, I don't think it was taken into account on, on
Council-initiated Community Plan Amendments. But our position would be that because
of how it's initiated it would be deemed an application at the time of the first committee
meeting. So what, the date that we're looking at is March 2nd, 2004, which is when the
Committee recommended adoption for the draft resolution.
So our position would be that it met the March 4th deadline. So we would proceed
under 280A. So a correction would be needed in the, the Bill for an Ordinance, because
in the Bill for an Ordinance it was pursuant to 280B. So we would be correcting that at
the appropriate time and be advising this Committee to go forward under 280A.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. I just wanted to make that clear to the Members. Do the
Members have any questions concerning this?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So what does that mean, Chairman?
MR. GIROUX: All, all that means is that we would not have to have that one additional
meeting in the designated community plan area.
CHAIR CARROLL: And obviously that would have been a problem at this point in time. Mr.
Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: That was a revision as a result of Bill 84?
MR. GIROUX: Yeah, because what, what happened is, in Bill 84 what happened is there was
applications out there that were started already. And so the intent was to not, even
though we were going to repeal 280A, was not to cut off those applications. Basically to
let those go through under the old bill in, in order to have an orderly transition. So any,
any application that was not deemed complete after March 4th, 2004, would be
processed under 280B, and that would include an additional meeting in the area of the
community plan.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So the, Mr. Chair, if I may?
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So the intent of the bill was to take place at the adoption of the
bill, which was March. Or another way of looking at it was Bill 84's intent was to help
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revise the approach on, on general plan updates, and that it wouldn't take place until we
have an adopted general plan, which would then kick in the provisions of Bill 84
MR. GIROUX: I think in the, when we're looking at these requests for community plans
basically at, at the end of the, the bill it kind of had a transitional paragraph in order to
take care of these types of situations. And, and so this is a Council-initiated application,
so we're, we're looking at the date of when we would look at a cutoff date for that, and
we would be looking at the Committee meeting date.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Did you cite earlier that Council-initiated ones, it's silent in Bill 84
as to Council-initiated, so, so how are you arriving at your conclusion based on it being
silent in Bill 84?
MR. GIROUX: The, the reason the, as far as Section 4, basically it reads this ordinance shall
take effect upon its approval. This ordinance shall not be applicable to applications filed
and complete prior to the effective date of this ordinance. Usually when we look at the
regular application whether it's done by an applicant, usually when, when we look at an
application that needs to be filed it's, it's the process that an applicant would take.
When we have a community or a Council-initiated application it's through transmittal.
So the Council would get a letter requesting the Community Plan Amendment, and then
it would be transmitted to Committee. Committee would then look it over, and then
send it on its way in, in accordance with the Charter.
So there would, there's no actual filing of that application. So what we have to look at is
what the procedure of the Council would be in order to look at what the, what a date,
because the intent is to, to allow the applications that are in the process to process
through, and then the ones that didn't make that cutoff date to then start using the new
code.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Now you arrived at the cutoff date for this particular application by
a Committee action or a Council action?
MR. GIROUX: Well what we're looking at is that because Council sent, sent the, I guess what
we could look at is an application down to Committee, once the Committee made a
decision that they would act on it and move the application forward, that would be an
appropriate time to say that the application is now in its process. It is moving through
the process.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: My questioning has no bearing on how I feel about the project
itself. I just want to make sure it gets done right. So how do you answer to somebody
asking the question of what an official action of this Body is, which is not a Committee
action, but a Council action? I mean it's right in our Charter. Any official action is
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something that is voted on at the Council level not at a Committee level. That the
Committee merely recommends.
MR. GIROUX: What, what we would be looking at in, in the analysis would be to say that the
application at that point would be complete as far as to move it to, look at it as
something that is going to be moved along within the, within the procedures.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So are you able to tell us when the official action was taken from
the Council to move forward with this application? Not the Committee action, which was
a recommendation, and then a Committee Report was reported out with that
recommendation. What was the Council date?
MR. GIROUX: If the Council would be more comfortable using that date as the trigger, we
would probably be looking at the date that the Council then moved the resolution
forward to the Planning Department, or the Planning Commission. If that would be,
yeah, so that would be a, a different date. I'm being told May 7th.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
application or not?

Okay, and so, and that date would cause a problem for this

MR. GIROUX: That would, well that would make it proceed under the 280B procedures, which
would add an additional ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Which would require a public hearing?
MR. GIROUX: Yeah. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. So, Mr. Chair, like I said if we look at the Charter any
official action, so I'm trying to understand how the Planning or Corporation Counselor
Planning Department has arrived at a date that this is recognized, a recognized date for
this application. And if it's, if they're saying that the application is being recognized as
of a recommend, a recommendation of a Committee versus an official action by this
Body, I mean, you know, what's right is right, bottom line. So I mean if it has to be, you
know, whatever, if Corporation Counsel is supporting that some action taken that the
Committee is considered an official action to, to plug a date in, that's questionable.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'm done.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, my question would be when you receive, let's say the
Planning Department receives an application for whatever, and this same type of
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scenario were applied if a conventional application were submitted to the Planning
Department, when do you deem that application received? Is it date stamped at the
time that you actually receive the application?
MS. SUYAMA: When we receive the application it's date stamped, and then it's later on
transmitted to the Central Coordinating Agency, which is generally the Department,
Development Services Administration of Department of Public Works and
Environmental Management. They send us later saying that the materials that are
needed in the application, the material submittal requirements have been met, and it's
ready for processing. But we don't certify an application as being complete for public
hearing until we get all the agency comments that come out from when we send it for
review and the issues have been resolved. Then we send another letter out saying that
you application is complete and ready for processing with the Planning Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So basically though what you're doing is there's two
different times. Like, let's say somebody submitted an application to you, and it was
underneath the old, you know, ordinance.
MS. SUYAMA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And it's going through the process, and you find, yes,
everything's in order. There's not a problem. It can move forward. I guess what I'm
trying to determine is in my own mind if it was turned in at, with everything that it
required at that point in time, how would you treat that application? Would that -MS. SUYAMA: That's why I'm saying we, we, we send it to the Central Coordinating Agency,
because that's by County Code. It goes to the Coordinating Agency first. They certify
only that your submittals, because your application says you need proof of ownership,
you need your owners within 500 feet, the listing, you need your site plans, etcetera.
So all they're certifying is that the materials in the application have been submitted.
They're not certifying to the quality or the adequacy of the material. That is when the
Department, we look at it. If there's additional information that we need, we will then
ask the Applicant for that additional information. Then we would transmit that out to the
agencies. But we don't certify the application as complete pursuant, you know, to your,
to your zoning requirements until after we receive the agency comments, and some of
the issues, like if, if an agency says that your traffic impact analysis is in, is inadequate,
we need to get a revised traffic impact analysis. Then we would tell the Applicant until
you do that and get confirmation back from the agency that that has, you know, your
new report is satisfactory, and they've received, we've received their comments, we
don't certify the application as complete.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. I guess where I'm having a little problem is squaring
that with, with, with what Mr. Giroux is saying inasmuch as if something is in the
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pipeline, so to speak, let's say you turn in everything that you're required to turn in and
nothing additional is required, you know, if everything is being processed, from what he
had stated is that if its in the process of going through all of those steps that you just
described, then technically, you know, it, it may not be deemed a complete application,
but in the ordinance the way that I'm interpreting it is basically that as long as these
things were already submitted and in the pipeline, that they would be treated, I guess,
underneath the old rules. Am, am I correct, Mr. Giroux, or am I wrong?
MR. GIROUX: That's the position we're taking.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Anderson followed by Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. In regards to processing an
application and determining whether or not it's complete, Chapter 19.510 of the County
Code, which addresses applications and procedures for change in zoning, special use
permits, applications which require a public hearing and so forth, it says under Central
Coordinating Agency, review of applications by the Director of Planning. All applications
required by this title shall be submitted to the Director of Planning not more than five
business days from the date upon which the application was submitted to the Director of
Planning. The Director of Planning shall submit the application to the Director of Public
Works.
Review of applications by the Director of Public Works and the Administrator of the
Land Use and Codes Division. Not more than 15 business days from the date upon
which an application is received by the Director of Public Works, the Administrator of the
Land Use and Codes Division of the Department of Public Works shall review the
application to determine if the application is complete or incomplete, and transmit the
application if complete to the Director of Planning for further processing, or to the
Applicant if incomplete with a written statement, which identifies the portions of the
application determined to be incomplete.
So it appears by the County Code that once the application is accepted by the
Administrator of the Land Use and Codes Division as being complete, it's then
forwarded back to the Planning Department where they process it for comments. So I
think there's some confusion as to when the application is accepted, the acceptance
date of the application as complete. And according to the Code it says not more than
15 business days upon receipt. And if they don't submit it forward to the Planning
Department so they can process it, their only other choice is to give it back to the
Applicant and tell them give us more information.
So I disagree with the statement that an application is not complete until it's been
processed for comments from an agency, because that contradicts what the Code says.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
MS. SUYAMA: I think the section that, that Ms. Anderson is citing is dealing with change in
zonings, community, not community plan amendments, but change in zonings, County
special use permits. In the old Ordinance 2.80A, before it was amended or, you know,
repealed by the Council, there were provisions as to under what conditions community
plan amendments were deemed to be complete if it was an Applicant initiated action.
There were no similar language for when it was a Council action by resolution or a
Director action by resolution. But if an Applicant had filed for a Community Plan
Amendment, in Chapter 2.80A completeness, completeness was deemed when
Chapter 343 had been completed. In other words, when the EA document was finally
approved and the appeal period was over is when an application in the 2.80A was
deemed to be complete.
MS. ANDERSON: And that's stated in the Code?
MS. SUYAMA: It's stated in 2.80A, the, the old portion of the Code. I don't have a, a copy of
it.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We don't either.
CHAIR CARROLL: All right. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
So my question comes back to, because this was
Council-initiated, is that correct? This was a Council-initiated change.
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: At what point is it deemed an official action of this Body, and Mr.
Giroux cited that they were looking at the date of the Committee's recommendation.
Now is that an appropriate consideration for us to look at as, as, as an official action,
because there's no official actions taken at Committee level? I mean, again, it has
nothing to do with whether we like this project or not. I happen to like this project, but it
has to do with doing it the right way.
So I, I'm asking the question. Is it an official action that was taken by the Body that
approved the, adopted the resolution for it to move forward as a Council-initiated
project, and when was that? And based on that number, when the Council officially
acted upon its Council-initiated change, where does it fall now? Does it fall within 280A
or 280B? And I think Mr. Giroux pointed out that it's going to be 280B, which requires a
public hearing.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. And I would ask him one more time, because obviously that is
how we are going to proceed today depending on which it falls, the A or the B.
Corporation Counsel, which is it 280B or ...
MR. GIROUX: Again, our, our position is that we can look at the date of March 2nd as being
the date that this application is being initiated by the Council. So, again, our position is
that it would be proper to proceed under the 280A.
CHAIR CARROLL: Under A?
MR. GIROUX: A, yes, Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: That is, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And so my final pOint is how do we arrive at that official position of
March?
CHAIR CARROLL: He has given one explanation, but I don't know if that's satisfactory.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Well, then I'd like to see it in writing, because if they're going to
claim that some official action took place and, and, and the Planning Director seems to
understand that, you know, what an official action is by this Body is designated by the
Charter not by what somebody's opinion is. So I'd like to get that in writing if I may.
CHAIR CARROLL: Okay.
MR. FOLEY: Mr. Chairman, there, there is no application when, when this, this type of, of a
review is initiated by a Council Member, and there's no requirement for Council action.
We agree with the Corp. Counsel's opinion that the application or the, the process is
initiated on March 2nd, and therefore no public hearing is required.
CHAIR CARROLL: All right. The Chair, the Chair is going to recognize the opinion of
Corporation Counsel and concurring with the Planning Department. He is also going to
ask the Corporation Counsel to give to this Committee, in writing, his opinion and the
justification for this, and have it sent to the Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I object.
CHAIR CARROLL: And we shall proceed on that. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I object.
CHAIR CARROLL: State your objection.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: My objection is that it is my belief that Corporation Counsel's
opinion is wrong. A Committee cannot do a Council action period. We've always
operated under that premise. Only Council can authorize a Council action. You know,
why don't we bring down Mr. Moto? He's the Corporation Counsel.
CHAIR CARROLL:
All right.
recess ... (gave/) . ..
RECESS:

2:27 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:38 p.m.

I'm going to call for a short recess.

Five minute

CHAIR CARROLL: .. .(gave/) . .. Land Use Committee Meeting of February 23rd, is now back
in session. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, thank you, Mr. Chair. I don't think the question is when
this application was complete or not complete. The question is under which of the
chapters does this fall? And, to me, this application and all others that are being
processed by the Planning Department or whoever now, still falls under 280A.
280B in our minds, and I think we discussed it in Committee many times was going to
apply to the new general plan and .. .change tape . .. views of the community plans. So
everything else falls under the old system. The current plans all fall, still fall under
280A, and I think that was the intent of the Committee and if that intent is not clear, and
we have many years of these projects that are going to be coming up, because it'll be at
least eight, ten years before Wailuku project district, Wailuku Community Plan comes up
for review. So we're still going to be laboring under this.
But I believe, Members, jf you can recall back that far we had a discussion about what
happens to these applications now, and we put in a section and that's Section F in the
280B, I think it is, that says that the, and I think James read that section, that the
community plans, general and community plans in effect now under full force of
whatever, that whole thing he quoted, I think that refers to the fact that those will be
processed under 280A. The new stuff will be processed under 280B. New stuff does
not occur yet, because we haven't even had the general plan adoption, which would
then be followed by the subsequent community plan adoptions.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Moto, comment.
MR. MOTO: Mr. Chairman, I, when I was asked to be here I was told that it was in the context
of the Maui Preparatory Academy issue, and so I'm going to focus my comments on
that particular application, Maui Preparatory Academy. I, I'm not really prepared to
address more general issues and other applications that may be existing. So with that
in mind, Mr. Chairman, I'll just focus on the Maui Preparatory Academy matter.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
MR. MOTO: A useful chronology summarizing the history of this particular matter was
provided to me by your Council Services staff. And as this chronology confirmed for
me, since I was present at the time, this particular application for Maui Preparatory
Academy arose as a result of a County Communication filed by a Council Member, and
in this case Council Member Johnson. In that sense it was similar to another case that
arose about two months earlier, the Fukiyo Ueoka application, which was also initiated
by a Council Member, in that case Council Member Molina. They were separated by
only a couple of months in terms of how they first arose formally on the Council agenda.
In both instances, they, these communication arise, arose before Bill 84, which became
Ordinance No. 3166, which adopted the new general plan, community plan ordinance
took effect. That Ordinance No. 3166 was adopted in 2004, and became effective on
March 4th, 2004. As, I believe it has already been stated by Mr., Mr. Giroux, Deputy
Corporation Counsel, working with the transition rules that are in the Ordinance 3166,
and based upon what we believe to have been the intent at the time, we don't believe
that the new Chapter 2.80B applies to either Fukiyo Ueoka's application or to the Maui
Preparatory Academy.
In both instances, the matters originated prior to the effective date of Ordinance No.
3166. It is true that in both cases the resolutions were not, the resolutions adopting the
community reports did not occur until after the effective date of 3166. However, the
transition rule that's in Ordinance 3166 does not reference adoption of resolution or
anything. It says, in particular Section 4 of the ordinance says, this ordinance shall take
effect upon its approval. This ordinance shall not be applicable to applications filed and
complete prior to the effective date of this ordinance. This ordinance, and let me repeat
that, this ordinance shall not be applicable to applications filed and complete prior to the
effective date of this ordinance.
Now there's an interpretative question here, because these two particular cases, the
Ueoka case and the Maui Preparatory Academy, didn't arise in the normal or their
regular process. In a sense, they, there was no application per se that was filed by the
Applicants with the Planning Director in the normal course of transmission. Instead, in
these particular cases they were initiated by Council Members through communication
items. And so the question then arises, well how do you apply this transition rule to
those types of cases? When should you deem the application to have been filed and
completed?
I suppose one could arguably use the date of communication, but even if that were not
the case, if you wanted to be more conservative as our office has been, we believe that
in, that it would be reasonable to use the Committee meeting at which the Committee
recommended adoption of the resolutions proposing the land use changes.
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In, the ordinance does not say that the application had to be approved by, prior to the
effective date of Ordinance No. 3166, merely that the application had been indeed filed
and completed. And presumably the Committee that reviewed, the Committee of
Council that reviewed both the Ueoka and Maui Preparatory Academy applications or
proposals would not have done so had they not felt that, in fact, some minimal
introductory steps had already been taken.
We also believe that it's consistent with the, what we believe, and it's up to the Council
to determine whether you want to concur with this or not, but our understanding with Bill
84 and its history was that you probably did not intend matters already well in the works
such as, and the Council was already aware of the Ueoka, both the Ueoka and Maui
Preparatory Academy matters at the time it took up Bill 84 for second and final reading
because both were pending. It was not our understanding that you intended Bill 84 to
apply to those two particular items. For this reason, we don't believe that 280B would
apply to them.
Now if you did take the position that 280B, the new ordinance did apply, then the result
of that would be that the Council would have to hold a public hearing regarding the
amendments in the relevant community plan areas. That's one of the requirements
that's in the new ordinance. In conclusion, we don't feel that's necessary.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Moto. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Help me understand what, and maybe Mr. Foley can respond.
Prior to us going to recess he stated himself that this isn't even an application, and that
Section 4 of Ordinance No. 3166, specifically states that this ordinance shall not be
applicable to applications filed or complete prior. Well if this is not an application then
how does this exception apply?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Foley.
MR. FOLEY: Normally when we have a, a, an application initiated by a, an Applicant, we have
a form that's filled out, and in, in the case of Council-initiated applicant, application or
an, a, a process initiated by the Planning Director, myself, there is, there is no form, but
as Mr. Moto said, the, once the communication is received that was produced in this
case by Council Member Johnson, the, the process has been initiated, and then it goes
to the Council's Committee, it goes to the Council, comes to the Planning Commission.
And so I, I agree with Corp. Counsel's opinion that the, the process to review this
Community Plan Amendment was initiated by, by Council Member Johnson prior to the
March 4th date.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Finally, Mr., Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Council-initiated, does that mean a Council Member or does that
mean the Body, the Council? Because, again, if it's a Council-initiated item, then
wouldn't it be an official action of the Council that would then determine it a
Council-initiated item? And until that, that approval process takes place, and it's a
process, and the final official action is when the vote is taken, wouldn't that be counted
as the initiating point, because that's when the Body, the Council initiated its support for
this application? Until it gets there it's an individual or two individuals that are coming
forward with a request for us to consider this to be a Council-initiated application.
So I'm just trying to get clarity from this. If its semantics, its semantics, but you know
what, we got to follow the law. If its, you know, if its your friend you want to take care of,
you know, we look one way, and if it's not your friend, we look the other way. That's
what we're trying to avoid. We're trying to follow the law not get above it. So if, if in the
end the Body feels comfortable with moving forward, hey, no problem, you know, but
I'm just making sure that it gets done right, and that we're not trying to, you know, pull
any favors for anybody here. That's all.
So may, maybe Mr. Moto can respond by acknowledging what a Council-initiated, which
is by the way silent in Bill 84. It doesn't even talk about Council-initiated issues, but if
it's Council-initiated sounds like Council is, you know, I'm not the Council and neither is
anybody here individually the Council. The Council is all nine members.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Moto, could you please clarify?
MR. MOTO: Yeah, Mr. Chairman, the, the analysis I gave there are different ways of looking
at it, but when I described or discussed the subject my analysis didn't really depend on
whether it was Council-initiated or Applicant initiated so much. I, I, my focus is on
Section 4, of, of Ordinance No. 3166, and the rule, and the sentence that says, this
ordinance shall not be applicable to applications filed and complete prior to the effective
date of this ordinance. And, and how to make sense of that transition role when you're
dealing with, in this particular case, cases where you don't have the traditional standard
application being filed by a private property owner to start the whole process, but rather
it starts as a result of communication items filed by Council Members.
And at what point is it reasonable and consistent with the spirit and intent of this
transition rule to say that that "application" whatever it is was, can be considered filed
and complete? Is it reasonable to have considered the, in this case, the Ueoka, well
the, the Maui Preparatory Academy matter to then "filed and complete" for purposes of
this particular transition role by the, prior to the effective date of Bill 84?
You know, it's up to you to decide whether you agree with my opinion or not, but I, I
think it is reasonable to say that in the case of Maui Preparatory Academy that
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assuming the proposal had reached a certain level of completion and maturity by the
time that, that Bill 84 became effective. Because already by that point the, a Committee
of Council had voted to recommend that the matter of Maui Preparatory Academy as
well as the Ueoka matter go forward for further consideration.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. After hearing the discussion and the comments from
Corporation Counsel, Mr. Moto, the Chair feels comfortable with proceeding with, under
2.80A. Is there any objection?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: Then we shall proceed from this point. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, I'll state for the record that I disagree with the opinion of
Corporation Counsel, and I am more than happy to proceed with the discussion, but I
wanted to note my objection.
CHAIR CARROLL: So noted. And Corporation Counsel, if you could please give us in writing
your verbal opinion that you have passed on to us this afternoon?
MR. MOTO: Sure.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, and just my final note the intentability for, in this case, was
to protect the innocent applicants that were already in the process.
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And I didn't see these guys nor the Ueoka's in a formalized
process of us making any type of official action. So that's why I draw my conclusions to
that way. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. All right. Members, your binders before I turn over to more
discussion to the Members, you have correspondence transmitted by the consultant
dated February 18, 2005, between Maui Preparatory Academy consultant and the State
Department of Transportation. And I would ask Department of Transportation to
comment on these issues and whether they have been resolved satisfactorily or is there
still outstanding issues. Mr. Cajigal, can you please come forward? If we could make
some room for, for them.
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MR. CAJIGAL: Good morning, Mr. Chair and Committee Members. I have with me David
Shimokawa from our Central Planning Office.
MR. SHIMOKAWA: Chairpersons and Council Members, we have been in discussion with the
Applicant, and we have, are comfortable that we have resolved all the transportation
issues. We had several issues or questions that we wanted to resolve with them, and
we have been satisfied with their responses, and their willingness to cooperate with the
Department, and to complete all of the mitigation measures as well as roadway
improvements necessary to mitigate the impact at the facility.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Members, questions? Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I, I'm going by the January 11, 2005, letter to Mr. Foley from
the State Department of Transportation. And so, Mr. Shimokawa, I'm taking your, your
comments is, also relates to 1A, which is your Department's concern about land lock
parcels, but has nothing to do with this application?
MR. SHIMOKAWA: Yes, 1A was for the land lock access.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. So can you tell us how it applies to this application?
MR. SHIMOKAWA: This comment came from our highway staff. I understand that the
Highways Department was, the Highway Division was in the process of providing
access, direct access for parcels on the mauka side. One of the access routes that was
being discussed with Maui Land & Pine was to provide access onto Napilihau Street
through two other roads, Hui A and Hui C, I believe. And they have agreed to provide
for that which would allow the, the State to not proceed with any acquisition of road
work.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So how is it tied to this application regarding Maui Preparatory
Academy? That's what I'm trying to understand. How, how you have put a condition on
Maui Preparatory Academy's request for something totally, to me, unrelated? Now I
think you guys could have worked this out with the property owners separately and not
make it part of this school's efforts to get some land use approvals.
MR. CAJIGAL: May, maybe I can explain to the Council Member Hokama. 1A, that
conditioning there talks about construction of an acceleration lane on Honoapiilani
Highway. And originally, maybe let me back track. The way we were going to address
the, the landlock issues that we were going to provide access on the north side of
Napilihau, which is right in the middle of this acceleration lane. What we're saying here
is the, the acceleration that they will create will impact the access that we would, we
would create for them.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I still cannot see your relationship, Mr. Cajigal, because
currently that's an industrial site being utilized by Maui Land & Pine and one of their
subsidiaries. Okay. You know, during season they get hundreds of guys there
including the, their shop and technical areas. They got their field collection points. You
got people driving their cars in, out, over, over there. I mean I'm trying to understand,
this school is providing for what 200 students, grades six to, up to 12, but they're going
to ramp up. So most of them won't be driving, and they'll have some kind of parental or,
or friend assisting them. So I, I'm trying to understand your, your condition, which to me
doesn't belong with this application.
MR. CAJIGAL: Well that's, it's, in essence it is because the, the access that they're proposing,
which is the Napilihau Street will basically interfere with the, the access that we planned
for, for the, for the subdivision up mauka. Right now we're currently working with, in the
process of actually do a, acquire a parcel parallel with our rights of way, with our
property line perpendicular with Napilihau Street. And we are actually proceeding with
that route, but, but we need to have an easement through the parcel that's bound,
bounded by Honoapiilani and the mauka Napilihau Road. The, the construction of the .

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So you're using, so you're using this application to take care
one of your Department's other, other matters then?
MR. CAJIGAL: No. We, we can, we can do it either way. We could either, see we're in the
process of getting application of an easement through, through that, through mauka, but
if this Napilihau Road gets extended then we don't have to have that easement,
because Hui Road A will tie into Hui Road C, which is, basically ties into Napilihau. And
Napili, if we were to make a, an easement between, it's hard for me to explain these,
would go from corner of Napilihau and Honoapiilani and kiddy corner's directly to kiddy
a, to road A. What we're saying is we don't' have to get that easement from Maui Pine,
or if they can give an easement on Napilihau Road.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: For, for the record, Napilihau Street and Honoapiilani Highway
is that signalized at this time?
MR. CAJIGAL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, and, and that's what I recall it, it's already signalized.
So this talk about acceleration lanes and other improvements, I'm just trying to get an
understanding. Normally you ask for those kind of things before you signalize the
intersection, so that people can make the turns and have enough linear feet to ease into
traffic.
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MR. CAJIGAL: I believe this is the projection three, three years from now. It's not a base line
condition that they need to mitigate. It's, I think it's in 2008 they're looking at, at
constructing that in response to the, to their enrollment projections.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Weill, I just was having a hard time understanding how
you could be asking this on this application.
MR. CAJIGAL: Actually, Council Member Hokama, it's their study that, that, that designated
that, I believe. It's one of the recommended improvement that they have to do as part
of their future projections, enrollment, enrollment projections.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Because on, on the map that their consultant gave us,
Mr. Cajigal, that is black and white with yellow markings, that easement that you're
talking about doesn't, doesn't exist, or the connect, that, that new easement that you're
planning to work with the landowner doesn't show up on, on what we have received as
our handout.
MR. CAJIGAL: No, I don't think it's shown over, but it's something that our ___ people are
working on right now.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Chairman. I'm done with my, my portion
with transportation. Happy to yield the floor.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I'd like to just follow along since
we have DOT up there. The January 11 th letter was responded to on January 21 st, by
Munekiyo Hiraga. Do you have a copy of that letter?
MR. SHIMOKAWA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, you do. They have basically taken the, your
comments and responded to them using the same letter or number notations. Have you
reviewed that letter, and are you in concurrence with their response?
MR. SHIMOKAWA: Yeah, at this, at this time we can take back to our Administration that we
are ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm sorry. Could you use the mic? I can't hear you.
MR. SHIMOKAWA: Yeah, basically at this time we can take back, based upon our meetings
over the past few days as well as today, I can take it back to the Administration and say
that they, they met with, can meet with our, our conditions and reqUirements.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm sorry. I really didn't hear you, but I'm assuming you
said that, that you're fine with these conditions that they've out, outlined in their letter?
MR. SHIMOKAWA: Yes, and we've clarified them, with, with them, and we can take it back to
our Administration this afternoon,
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You've clarified it with who?
MR. SHIMOKAWA: The Applicant.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: With the Applicant.
MR. SHIMOKAWA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But DOT Admin has not approved these yet?
MR. SHIMOKAWA: I would have to take it back to them.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: If these, if these items were added as a condition of zoning,
do you feel that it would address DOT's concerns adequately?
MR. SHIMOKAWA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Ms. Anderson. Further, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Chair. In regards to Hui Road A, I'm trying to look at
this map, and for the life of me I cannot find Hui Road A, but I do see Hui Road C, and
I'm assuming Hui Road C would be the road that will eventually service the existing two
properties that are landlocked?
MR. CAJIGAL: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA:
landlocked?

Existing, is Hui Road A providing access to those two

MR. CAJIGAL: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And where is that located?
MR. CAJIGAL: Hui Road A?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
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MR. CAJIGAL: Hui Road A is, is, is that gray roadway on the left side of the bottom, bottom of
the map. Just at the bottom.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So that's the reason why for the relocation and the acceleration
lane that you guys talked about earlier?
MR. CAJIGAL: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So people coming out, out of the, I guess, school or even the
complex making that right turn, with the existing Hui Road A, well looking at this it
creates a potential hazard going in and out, I guess, utilizing Hui, Hui Road A.
MR. CAJIGAL: Well, actually, that was one of our, that was our initial solution to the problem,
which is, it goes, it goes, I don't know, about 15, 20 years ago. But originally what
we've, we've been trying to do, if you look at those, the word highway, that upside down
highway. I guess we're looking at acquiring a parcel right above those bubbles, the
semi circle bubbles -VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Uh-huh.
MR. CAJIGAL: -- parallel, parallel with the rights of way, and that's how we intended to, to
service, to connect onto Hui Road A from that intersection. But since this application
came about we would think that it would be just as good to just use Napilihau Road, and
then make a left turn onto Hui Road C, and then back up to Hui Road A, rather than
grading another roadway in between Hui Road C and Honoapiilani Highway.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: So that would be easement number three then?
MR. CAJIGAL: Yeah, that would be an easement. Well it would require an easement over
and across that short segment of Napilihau Road.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. Okay. The other question that I had is in regards to the
drainage that probably affect Honoapiilani Highway in that area. I, I see that they have
an existing reservoir just below the school site. Do you feel that it's sufficient to capture
the water when improvements are made?
MR. CAJIGAL: I have not received any negative comments from our Hydraulic Branch. So
I'm, at this point I have to assume that, yes, it's, it's adequate. And I have not reviewed
their, the drainage report for this project, but I'm sure that they will be disposing, maybe
the Civil Engineer can respond to that question. But as far as we're concerned, we
haven't seen anything or haven't received no negative comments from our Hydraulic
Branch.
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you, Chair. I can ask that question to Public Works
later.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I just wanted to follow up on
one question that I, I neglected to ask in regard to the traffic review letter. I believe
when you initially wrote this letter or when the Department had .. .change tape . .. there
was an, it was anticipated that the build out of the school would be in the neighborhood
of 598 students, something like that. And in their response to you, January 21 st, they
have indicated that there build out now will be 198. So was that taken into
consideration when you discussed these proposed conditions?
MR. CAJIGAL: I did not pursue discussion, but the way to handle that is they would need to
revise their TIAR to put in those new numbers if that's what they want to do, because
right now they, they prepared a Traffic Impact Assessment Report for the, feeding in
those numbers. Now if there's going to be ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The 600.
MR. CAJIGAL: Yeah. If there's going to be a substantial decrease in the projections then
they're going to have to revise their traffic study accordingly, so that we can, we can
determine what the impact's going to be.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, if they're, if they're decreasing the, the amount of
students by more than half, then the impact, obviously, is going to be less. What I'm
trying to get at is that the conditions that you requested in the January 11 th letter were
based on a traffic impact assessment that ...
MR. CAJIGAL: It's based on the Traffic Impact Assessment that was submitted to us with the
draft EA.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that, and was that for 598 -MR. CAJIGAL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: -- students?
MR. CAJIGAL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So the impact is going to be less.
MR. CAJIGAL: They have to prove it to us that it's less.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you. That's all. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Do we have anything else for the State while I have them up here? If not,
I'm going to let them go. I'd like to thank you very much for coming. We really
appreciate it. And I believe there was a question, Mr. Pontanilla, for Public Works. Mr.
Miyamoto, can you come forward? Proceed, Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Miyamoto, the question that I posed to the
Department of Highways, State Highways, in regards to the retention base, basin that
is, I guess, close to H'Piilani. Looking at Lot No.2 directly towards the ocean, right now
there's a retention basin. And the, the improvements for the school to handle, well the
retention basin, will that be sufficient to handle the waters that may come down from the
improved area, or is there going to be any curb and gutter that will capture the water,
you know, on that new proposed highway that they have designed?
MR. MIYAMOTO: They do have the curb and gutters as identified in the planning report. The
planning report also identifies that a lot of this was, the water will be channeled towards
these retention basins, and they have computed based on surface area rain intensity, a
50 year one, one hour intensity storm, and they've sized the basins accordingly.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So you feel that it's sufficient the size?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, I do.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay. Fine. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Chairman. Good afternoon, Mr. Miyamoto.
Just as a follow-up to Member Pontanilla's question regarding run off. You know, the
State expressed a concern with potential additional runoff on Honoapiilani Highway. So
can you give us just in detail what, I guess from the Public Works perspective, what
you're requiring from the Applicant to, I guess, mitigate any potential excessive run off
of storm water, and what is the current condition right now? I presume there are no
concerns with run off from the site as is?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yeah, my understanding of the area is that a lot of the run off that currently
on the mauka side runs down towards the highway, then travels along the highway to
existing catch basins. And the requirements that are shown in the, the Public Works
with curb and gutters and catch basins and the piping to, to channelize all of this water
down to the retention basin, so that it is handled by the, the system that will be in place.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Hokama followed by Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Since, since the subject of the retention or collection point has
been brought up, your Department is planning to do any type of monitoring? You know,
if you're dealing with pineapple in the past you're dealing with DBCP, you're dealing
with Heptachlor, you're dealing with DD, which almost all the plantations utilize including
Lanai. So is there mitigation or testing, periodic testing, sampling going to be done for
this collection point regarding acceptable levels of this type of chemicals next to the
school?
MR. MIYAMOTO: The general theory of the catch basins is that the catch basins will catch,
retain the water, and the vegetation will help provide water quality improvement. So if,
if, for the waters to be captured into the catch basins first before it's released the, what
vegetative matter the grass is or what else grows in the, the catch basins provides some
method of water quality improvement.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So what about the residual chemicals? That, that's my
concern the safety of our future students here, and, and their potential impact by
residual chemicals that have been banned.
MR. MIYAMOTO: More than likely the residual chemicals will probably end up being in these
retention basins.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So is there a hazard, potential hazard? Is there something
that needs to be done to protect the safety of the school enrollment?
MR., MIYAMOTO: The retention basins are generally protected by a fence system that is
intended to keep out people from the retention basin. And then periodically as the basin
fills up with silt it is cleaned out. So it should be fenced in to, to keep the public out from
playing in those areas.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Now the whole school is surrounded by old cultivated
acreage, which more than likely got sprayed with the various chemicals I've already
mentioned. Any concern of residuals and changes to the acceptable levels per billion
or, or whatever the EPA standards are? Should we be concerned?
CHAIR CARROLL: Are you prepared to answer the question?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Yes, I'm just trying to get familiar with the, the actual report that, from the
planning report. Naturally with any old cultivated area there is a concern for hazardous
chemicals in the soil and everything. And looking at the report, and it says that
unidentified substances/containers are further discovered, proper waste identification
testing in applicable water handling and disposal procedures should be followed. At this
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pOint, I'm not familiar with any post construction type of requirement on developers to go
in and monitor the, the contents of their catch basins at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So you would, you have no recommendation regarding this
plus or minus 15 acres situated in former pineapple cultivation of land regarding
previous use of hazardous material? Or can you recommend, did you folks review a
soil analysis?
MR. MIYAMOTO: Not that I'm aware of at this time. Regarding these, these, these private
catch basins, maintenance and operation of that is generally the developer's
responsibility, and how they handle the, the material that they remove from these catch
basins should follow accepted procedures.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. I would, you know, later on maybe the Chairman will
bring up someone from the, the landowner. Any other concerns from their, their
mechanical or, or engineering area?
MR. FOLEY: Mr. Chairman, if I could just add, in the planning report on, on pages 23 and 24,
there's a summary under the title hazardous waste, and it describes the analysis that
was done in conjunction with the environmental assessment. A very thorough
environmental assessment was done on this property, and reviewed and accepted by
the, by the Planning Commission. The majority of the site has been in a dormitory use
for many, many years. The upper portion of the site, Lot 1, which is going to be used for
playing fields was previously in, in pineapple cultivation. But this, the, the study that,
that was undertaken and these issues regarding pesticides and herbicides for pineapple
cultivation are described in, in page, on pages 23 and 24 of the, the Planning
Department's report to the Council, if you want to read it in more detail.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, I'm more concerned about what we should do, if any, to
require mitigation efforts. Okay. Since you brought it up, let's look at page 23 of your
Department's statement on hazardous waste. Well, the use, the last sentence, while
the use of pesticides and fertilizers does not necessarily result in an adverse impact to
the environmental conditions of the subject site, it is possible for residual amounts of
these substances to accumulate concentrations that present a potential threat to human
health or the environment. Now if that doesn't give us a warning, I don't know what it
does.
CHAIR CARROLL: Is that a question, Mr. Hokama or just a statement?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, I, and I, and, you know, my colleague on the side of me
tells me the last sentence says that there's no regulatory requirement. That's correct. It
doesn't mean we cannot impose a requirement. So I'm asking as, our Department is
there something we need to consider? It's always too late after they say, oh, yeah, they
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got 10 percent more cases of cancer than the, you know, da, da, da, after five years of
use of site. Well that's ten cases too late already for me.
MR. FOLEY: I guess all I could do is, is reiterate that this issue was extensively analyzed in
the environmental assessment, and it was reviewed and, and approved by the, by the
Planning Commission, which reviews these environmental assessments every month.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But we're the Council, yeah, so, you know, we're a different
Body, and I can tell you that living on a plan, pineapple plantation I've seen some of the
adverse impacts on some of our community members. And I think it's a reasonable
concern I bring up regarding this hazardous material. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair. It does say on 23 that environmental
site assessment was conducted by VEC, Vuich Environmental Consultants, and that on
the bottom of page 24 of that report, of the Planning Department's report it says that
they will be preparing a mitigation plan for hazardous substances when Maui Prep
Academy submits for building and demolition permits. So I think they do recognize that
it could be a potential problem, and they are going to prepare a mitigation plan. I'm
hoping that that addresses your concerns, Mr. Hokama.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Ms. Anderson. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair, and I, I expressed one of my issues regarding
the application. Right now, Lot 7, the road lot, which is depicted as the cul-de-sac
between the subject property where it's dissected into the two lots, Lot 2 and Lot 1,
question to Mr. Foley. Is it anticipated that eventually this road would at some point in
the future become a circulatory route? It seems like it's the next road, the next likely
road that would, would, would eventually connect up to development that may occur
south of this property. Is, is, can I get some comment on that as far as this eventually
being changed from a cul-de-sac to a, a, a thorough fare?
MR. FOLEY: The, Randy Endo might be able to address this better than I can, but my
recollection of the overall master plan for this area is that there's an extremely large
gully on the south edge of this property that if you, I don't know what, which way you're
holding the map, but, but if you're holding it like this, that very large gully runs along the
bottom of the page, and you'll note that the cul-de-sac design is actually curving
towards the, towards the north a little bit.
My recollection is that Lot 4 is proposed to eventually be developed as the headquarters
for Maui Land & Pine to be relocated from Kahului. And they intend to build residential
units above the offices. And my recollection is that that cul-de-sac eventually is to, is
proposed to go to the north and loop back to the highway way north of the Lot 4, but I
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don't have a, a drawing, and they actually haven't submitted any, any drawing master
planning beyond what you see on this page.
But, but they, they eventually intend to reorganize the, the, the corporation yard facilities
on Lot 3, which now serve the pineapple fields and, and they, they're reducing the
cultivation in this area, and, and changing some of the fields from pineapple to other,
other crops. But I believe that cul-de-sac eventually is intended to loop around to the
north and, and connect again to Honoapiilani Highway off this map.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, and I'm sorry if I'm giving you a wrong directional indicators
here.
MR. FOLEY: Oh, you meant the other cul-de-sac?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'm talking about Lot 7, which is the one that ends, it, it completely
dissects the subject property.
MR. FOLEY: Oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You were talking about the other side.
MR. FOLEY: Yeah, I was talking about the bigger cul-de-sac.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, I'm talking about the smaller one.
MR. FOLEY: The extension at Napilihau. That, my understanding is that that cul-de-sac is
not, not intended to be extended. There's a very large gully across the bottom of the
page, and that, that land which is basically south, I don't see a north arrow.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: It would be south.
MR. FOLEY: But basically south of lots, Lots 1 and 2 is, is very steep.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Let, let me ask you then. Is, is, there's, from what you're saying I,
I'm concluding that there's going to be no connectivity, because of that gully or that
gulch there's going to be no connectivity between development on this side of the gully
and development on the other side of the gully south of the subject property? Is that
what you're stating?
MR. FOLEY: There may be up higher on the, on the slope, but not in, I don't recall any
connectivity in this, in this location. That's a, that's a major gully, and there's very large
flood control facilities down the left-hand corner.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Lot 2, and, yeah, yeah. Okay. Mr. Chair, and I don't know if the,
maybe Mr. Endo might be the appropriate person to ask from Maui Land & Pine. Just, I
mean it's just to, to get a verification of the intent of that road's future. And, and let me,
I'll finish the thought, Mr. Chair. If there is any intention then the concern, and I brought
this forward to the Applicant in, in my meeting with them, that I would think it would be
appropriate for us to require some sort of underpass, because you're having all the, the
academic component, but on the other side, Lot 1, the mauka side, that's where all the,
the athletic activity would occur.
And if this becomes a thoroughfare, then it just seems like an appropriate thing to do
instead of having kids crossing street or building overpasses, is to, like, do what they do
on the golf course where they have an underpass. And so I'm just, I'm just looking at
that as a potential, because it seems like their primary athletic component of this, of this
school facility is going to be all separate and north or mauka of the academic
component. So anyway that's, that's the thought. So if we can get some response.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Endo, can you please come down to the podium? You heard the
question?
MR. ENDO: I did. Thank you, Chair. Randy Endo from Maui Land & Pine. As far as the, the
southern terminus of the new what we call School Street, just for shorthand, there is a
road that goes into that big gulch, just for everyone's information. It's, it's a cane road.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: It's called existing easement eight that's depicted on there?
MR. ENDO: I might not be looking at the same exact -COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Right there.
MR. ENDO: -- no, I don't think so. Existing easement eight, it, it's possible that that might be
part of it. Okay. Now I got the same map as you. Yeah, it, it doesn't align itself exactly
with existing easement eight, but it's in that vicinity. I think that might be a drainage
easement, but it's for, for pineapple purposes only, and so at this time we have no plans
for, for development of the, of the land south of this gulch. So all the lands in that, that
vicinity all are slated to remain in pineapple or other agriculture.
So there will be some traffic, but it will be just limited. There, there'll be a gate there
basically, and it will be a private, private access from the end of the cul-de-sac only for,
you know, pineapple operation type vehicles.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So help us understand the, do you, do you intend to have
pineapple traffic on the school road or school -MR. ENDO: Yes, we do at this time.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- this cul-de-sac road?
MR. ENDO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
through there?

There's going to be pineapple trucks running back and forth

MR. ENDO: There would be. I did talk to the Vice President of Production and just for, just for
your information it's not, it's not a whole lot of traffic. It'll vary, obviously, depending on
when they're harvesting. So, obviously, when they're harvesting, you know, which is
about three times in five years there, there will be traffic, more significant traffic. But
other than for that you're not talking about a lot of, a lot of vehicles. You're talking
maybe, you know, ten to thirty trips in a day, in that ballpark.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you very much. Thank you, Mr. Endo.
MR. ENDO: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Chair, I'm done. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Kane. Mr. Molina followed by Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman. Good afternoon, Mr. Endo, one
question on the hazardous concerns. The company does have underground storage
tanks and according to the summary from the Planning Department one, I guess one or
maybe more than one tank has been reported to be leaking. What, what will Maui Land
& Pine do to address that? I mean since has, has the, I guess, has the leaking tank
been already, been repaired, and what kind of chemicals were in this tank?
MR. ENDO: I did review all of the chemical and pesticide issues with regard to this site and in
the neighboring areas. I wasn't aware of any underground storage tank leaks, but let
me tell you what, what I do know for, for sure, and I hope it's fairly sufficient, Council
Member Molina.
The first is that there already was a Phase I analysis as to the 15, 14.9 acre site done
for the, by MPA, and then they also did take the next step of actually doing soil testing.
It's not part of the EA, I think. I think they did it later on just for their own information,
and we can provide you copies if you like. Basically it shows that there, there are no
significant levels of, of any pesticides or other, other chemicals. Nothing to, nothing
beyond what would be normally or within normal levels.
The second thing is that if you folks recall when you went on the site visit, basically the,
the, the property is located on the top of a hill. That's where the dorm, the dorm
- 63 -

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 23, 2005

buildings are right now. And as you go up the, on the mauka half of the campus it's also
on a fairly, fairly sloped incline. And basically if there's any run off, you know, with any
potential accumulation of pesticides or other chemicals, it would all roll off the, roll off
the site. So there shouldn't be much of a concern about that.
The, the large, the very large drainage basin that you see right next to the highway, will,
will be completely fenced off. There, there would be no way for the children to get into
our base yard from the school. So safety and security will be a paramount concern of
ours. So the water will go into the, the basins that will be totally fenced off, and we
believe that the safety of the children will be, will be protected in that manner.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No impacts as far as like the, yeah, I'm just concerned about
any leakage from the storage tanks. How it would, in fact, impact any, you know, water
tables or anything of that nature? I guess, when, when convenient, Chair, if we could
get a, specifics as to what kind of chemicals are in that, in that, in storage underground.
I mean do you, do you have any knowledge of -MR. ENDO: Actually, actually I did discuss the, the storage of fertilizers and pesticides and
insecticides on the, on the premises, and there are, there are certain tanks in the
vicinity, but they're all filled with only fertilizer. So those -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Fertilizer.
MR. ENDO: -- yeah, so the large storage tanks that are there are, are purely for fertilizer, and
anything else like pesticides and the other types of chemicals, those are kept, kept in
small containers in order to minimize the risk of, of releases. So in other words, you
know, they're all kept in less than half the size of a 50-gallon drum. You know,
five-gallon containers or smaller cylinders. So if there is a leakage in the, in the, in the
base yard area, you know, it would be contained to just that one cylinder leaking into
the, onto the premises. So, and it wouldn't go onto the school. This is lower down in
the, in the base yard area. That's the way they store it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So, so would the company monitor that as well? I mean on a,
you know, I guess earlier there was a question brought up with the Public Works
monitoring any water that could potentially be contaminated. Will Maui Land & Pine do
their part as well to do a periodic monitoring of, you know, underground storage tanks
as well?
MR. ENDO: Yeah, I mean we can definitely check. I'm, I'm like 80 percent sure there's no
underground storage tanks on this site. We do have underground storage tanks here at
the cannery in Kahului.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh. Uh-huh.
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MR. ENDO: And we have had some efforts to clean up minor spills.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, I, I just reference what was mentioned in the Planning
Department's report of hazardous waste, so that's why I bring that up.
MR. ENDO: Okay. Yeah, I'm sorry I haven't read that report. I'll, I'll go and check, and we
can definitely report on, on that. I'm not sure, I mean we can definitely commit that we,
we comply with all Federal, State and County regulations pertaining to hazardous
materials. Whether or not it would be prudent for us to do more testing of the, of the run
off in that basin, you know, I think we could, we could look into that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, and thank you for reviewing, I'm sorry to be
pressing you, but, you know, I guess anytime we deal with chemicals and kids around
there it's definitely a major concern.
MR. ENDO: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you for your responses. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Ms. Anderson followed by Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Endo, since you're here, the
fertilizer that's being stored is that in the underground storage tanks or in the chemical
tanks that appear to be above ground near Lot 1?
MR. ENDO: Okay. The, the storage tanks near Lot 1 are, are the ones I was referring to
earlier that all contain only fertilizer.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And can you tell me the brand of fertilizer that's being used,
that's being stored?
MR. ENDO: No, I couldn't tell you the brand. I could tell you it's the, the manager rattled it off
to me this morning. There, there's various chemicals like phosphate, urea, other types
of, of chemicals. I mean they weren't, you know, they weren't pesticides. They were
purely fertilizer materials as far as those tanks are concerned. There, there are other
chemicals, pesticides and insecticides, but they're not kept in, in bulk storage. They're
kept in, only on, on smaller, smaller containers, and those would be not, not at that site
that you're talking about, but in the, the warehouse area.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The reason I want to know the brand name is because
outrageous as this sounds, the EPA allows fertilizer companies to incorporate toxic
waste chemicals from ground fill sites in the fertilizer. And we do know that there are
some fertilizers that are being sold in the County of Maui that contain these toxic
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chemicals like arsenic, cadmium, mercury. And I would be very concerned if this was
the type of fertilizer you were using around this school site.
MR. ENDO: I, I can check and get a, get the name of all the types of fertilizers in those
containers.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The brand names would help.
MR. ENDO: Brand names.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Because these additives to fertilizer there's no federal law
requiring that they be indicated in the content on the fertilizer package. So unless you
did research you wouldn't know about it. So I would, I would .. .change tape . .. and the
underground storage tanks that's, you don't know what kind of chemicals are there?
MR. ENDO: Typically the underground storage tanks that we've used in our other base yard
facilities have been for fuel. So they're diesel, things of that nature.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
MR. EN DO: But if there is a reference, and I probably have not seen that reference in the
report, I can check on it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. I just have one more question. I'm not sure that you
would be the person. You're here representing Maui Land & Pine, but you are in
partnership with Maui Prep Academy on this application, correct?
MR. ENDO: We are not in partnership with them. We are, we're providing the land for them.
Informally we're a partner.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah. Okay. There was a request made by the U.S.
Department of Agriculture, Natural Resources Conservation Service that an operations
and maintenance plan be developed for the project's drainage system. Would you
intend to do that? We're having problems all over the County with drainage systems
that are not adequately maintained. So when we have prolonged and high rain events
they tend to flood downstream properties. So perhaps we can make that a condition,
but I'm just wondering have you responded to that request, and would you have no
objection to providing a drainage and maintenance program for, or a maintenance and
operation program for the drainage facility?
MR. ENDO: I should probably let one of the other consultants respond, because I'm not
particularly familiar with that comment letter.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
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MR. ENDO: I can just note though very briefly that, that Maui Pineapple Company and in
particular Wes Nohara of the West side has been instrumental in, in instituting, I forgot
the name of the group, West Maui Soil Conservation or whatever, where they put tons
of drainage basins. They were instrumental in actually implementing them throughout
West Maui. And so we, we're totally on board with improving the water quality of the
near shore waters by proper drainage measures. So with that I'll let Mike respond if you
like on that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'll pass on that, Mr. Chair, in case someone else wanted to
speak with Mr. Endo.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, my, my, my one request would be to maybe
expand on Mr. Molina's and that if Mr. Endo can provide us either a copy of their soil
analysis sent to you as our Chair, the type of chemicals, the breakdowns and where it
stands within the permitted levels that the EPA sets forth regarding those hazardous
materials? I, I think that would be helpful for, for myself.
CHAIR CARROLL: We will make the request.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: As well as to maybe make some remarks whether or not those
chemicals have the ability to accumulate in concentration strength under certain
conditions. My other, my question for Mr. Endo is your current industrial or shop based
area that services your West Maui operations, what is your projections for the
continuance of those programs? Another five years, ten years, as long as there's
pineapple growing they're going to be there.
MR. ENDO: Yeah, the, there, there's a lot of confusion because there actually was a plan
about a year or two ago to pull out of pineapple in West Maui and move it all over to
Upcountry. But since then they reevaluated and decided that they were going to keep
pineapple in West Maui although certain fields are being converted to diversified Ag. So
obviously we're struggling to, in the pineapple side to, you know, to make a go of it, and
so we're trying a lot of different things. But as far as, as best as I can say right now we
are, we're going to continue to use the base yard area, and we're going to continue to
stay in Ag in West MauL
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Saying that, and I, I heard your response to my
colleague's previous questions regarding storage of certain type of materials, and you
mentioned smaller than 55 gallon drums, but if you're going to maintain that industrial
engineering area, then I, we WOUld, can, can we assume then that certain levels of
solvents, fuel, cleaning fluids and, and other flammable materials will be within a
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reasonable distance of the school? And how, and if so, how has, what are your
company's plans to address safety concerns?
MR. ENDO: Well I think that the topography actually is going to provide a lot of, lot of safety in
the situation. Basically, well you see that large drainage basin to the right north of Lot 2
and going from left to right, it's basically a, basically a low point.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. ENDO: And anything that were, were to overflow or leak from our base yard would go
down into that basin. So it's pretty, pretty safe from, you know, just stuff flowing on to
the site.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. If there should be a fire at your base yard is this, is the
only current route available for the school to evacuate the Napilihau-Honoapiilani
intersection?
MR. ENDO: No, in case of an emergency they, they would be able to use the, the gate and go
south along our cane haul road. It's kind of tricky. I mean you have to go down into the
bottom of that big gulch, but it is maneuverable. We have our big trucks go through it.
So they would have an alternate route and, for evacuation purposes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. ENDO: If I might just add one thing, Mr. Hokama, we've, we've had these dorm facilities
here for over 30 years, and, you know, so people have been living here for over 30
years. And, and I've been told that, from our people in the company that there's never
been a single incident in those 30 years where any of the people had to be evacuated
because of any chemical scare or, or anything of that nature. Of course, there's
probably never been any fire either in the base yard in those last 30 years. So if there
was a fire, you know, maybe they would be evacuated, but in, in terms of our, our
record -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. ENDO: -- it's pretty, it's pretty good.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well I think your safety record speaks for itself by what you
can share, Mr. Endo, but we're not dealing with adults.
MR. ENDO: That's true.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: We're dealing with young people who at times have a problem
with rules and regulations. We all were young once, and, you know, my concern, and
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I'm glad you mentioned about the alternative route in the gulch, because other than that
they're going to need to go either past or through your engineering shop area. If I, if I
read the maps right or adjacent to the shop area. Is that, is that how you see your, the
maps?
MR. ENDO: Yeah, I think that would be generally correct although at some point in the future
there might be a way to go, as Mr. Foley was saying, somewhere along the mauka side.
That would, that would be only in the future not, not at the present.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Saying that, you, you, your pineapple operations is still
planning to run a normal pineapple operation, which is, like you said, you know, three
harvests in five years. There'll be times when you'll be running multiple shifts in a day.
MR. ENDO: Yes, we plan to continue our, our regular pineapple cultivation operations.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right. Okay, and those logistics pretty much are worked out
with the schools, I guess, Board of Governors or whatever is their Directors? Those
kind of operational concerns that, you know, you need to protect your entity's ability to
perform yet being able to work out the logistics of the school's requirements.
MR. ENDO: Yes, definitely. We, we've discussed it at length with the Administration for the
school with the safety of the kids being paramount in terms of trying to come up with
schemes on what's going to happen, you know, during the school rush hour in the
morning and afternoon, or if there are busy times for the, for the pine operations. We
are looking at instituting measures to, to make sure there's a minimal risk of injury to the
kids.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Well, well thank you. I, I appreciate your comments,
because fire department gave a one or two sentence response, which I didn't think was
adequate regarding this, this application and the adjacent agricultural operations that
you folks run on a day to day basis. So thank you for your comments. I'm done. Thank
you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Johnson followed by Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Randy, thank you very much for explaining this. I just
wanted to clarify too, because on, it was my recollection that on the Napili Villa project
that detention basin would, I guess it shows existing easement on that. Is, was, is that
the one that they constructed as a part of their requirement when their project went
forward?
MR. ENDO: Yes, I think it is. And although there might be an additional one off this map
further mauka also, but I think it is.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and then what was your, was there any agreement, I
seem to recall that there was some agreement as to whether or not you were going to
be able to assist them in maintaining those detention basins; am I correct?
MR. ENDO: I don't know the specifics. There very well may be some sort of agreement as far
as maintenance and making sure the capacity remains sufficient.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. ENDO: But I can't, I could get that information for you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well, I, I just, you know, if you could have that maybe if this
moves forward, which I'm hoping it does, by first reading, if you could get that. You
know, just, just to have that in the record, because I think that I recall there was a
mutual agreement that they would construct, and then because you have the equipment
that you would assist in maintaining, because they don't keep that type of equipment on
site, because it really helped the whole Alealoa, you know, property and protected the
bay area from runoff. So I know that was the big concern.
MR. ENDO: Okay. I'll get that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Endo. I want to better
understand what role Maui Land & Pine will be playing with this, with this application?
And if, if there are any reporting or, or conditions that are considered by this Body in this
Land Use application, what role you folks will play since it is your land? I don't know if
its' already been donated or if there's, there's going to be some agreement reached.
What, what role will you folks play and help to mitigate some of the issues that, and
primarily I think it's the, you know, the hazardous waste issue, and VC will be preparing
the plan for hazardous substances when MPA submits for building and demolition
permits? Is there a role that you're going to, you folks are going to play financially to
assist or relieve the burden of, of some conditions that may be considered to MPA with
respects to pesticides or monitoring soil sampling, et cetera?
MR. ENDO: To date, we haven't discussed our funding of any, any measures of that nature,
but just for background I could let you know that we are, we are doing a lot of things to
make sure that this school becomes a reality. We're building the road, this main entry
road, and then also what we call the School Street road for them. And we are allowing
them to encumber, encumber lands so that they can get financing. We are, we are
going to transfer, we are under, under contract to transfer this 14.9 acres to the school
as soon as the, the subdivision is completed. I, I wouldn't, I wouldn't see any problem,
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you know, given that level of assistance that we're already providing to take the next
step and help out in all the things that you just mentioned.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, it just, it just seems like a fit that, because this is land that
was actively used for Ag that's going to be donated over. I mean if there's some
adverse, potential adverse issues that go along with the land that you folks would
provide assistance in, in mitigating those issues only because it's a start up school and
financially, I'm sure, they're, you know, having their challenges in, in meeting their
financial objectives.
MR. ENDO: Certainly.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So I just was curious as to what role you folks are looking at
playing in that and how cooperative you folks would be from a financial standpoint in
supporting this application. Thank you, Chair. I yield.
CHAIR CARROLL: We're going to take a five-minute recess .. .(gavel) . ..
RECESS:

3:55 p.m.

RECONVENE:

4:08 p.m.

CHAIR CARROLL: .. .(gave/) . .. This Land Use Committee meeting is now back in order, in
session. Members, I don't know is Mr. Mateo and Mr. Anderson, Ms. Anderson coming
back?
COUNCILMEMBER _ _ _ : Yeah.
CHAIR CARROLL: I know Mr. Hokama had to leave us. Anyway, all right, let's continue.
Those were the last questions for Mr. Endo. The floor is still open to questions. I would
hope to, in the very near future, that I will give my recommendation on this Land Use
item. Ms. Anderson is coming. I would like to thank the Members, I think we have done
more than our due diligence in looking at all the aspects of the safety of the children in
this Committee and this application before us. If ... does anyone have anything else
before I give my recommendation? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair, was the police department called to give comment on
this particular application?
CHAIR CARROLL: They are here.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I see Captain Hirata here.
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CHAIR CARROLL: They are here. Mr. Hirata is here. Would you wish, well, yeah, Mr. Hirata,
could you please come down? Do you have anything you, comment you would like to
give on this project?
MR. HIRATA: Anyway, we do recognize the fact that providing the school at the northern end
of the Lahaina District will probably alleviate some traffic concerns. And the only other
comment that we have to make regarding traffic in that particular area, is we concur with
DOT that there should be deceleration lanes, and, of course, the adjustment of the
lights. That's about it.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any questions for Mr. Hirata while I have him before us? If none, thank
you very much. Ms. Anderson. Oh, I'm sorry, Mr. Kane, do you have anything else?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, I just noticed that Captain Hirata was here, so I thought
maybe we would provide him that opportunity to comment.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Before I get into my questions
the, the request is for a Community Plan Amendment, and a Change in Zoning, and a
District Boundary Amendment.
CHAIR CARROLL: I'm sorry, I didn't catch that last -COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And District Boundary Amendment. And as such, because
of the Community Plan Amendment they were required to do an environmental
assessment. And the environmental assessment is an extremely valuable document.
It's full of information set out in a very concise manner and very easy to follow. And I
would request, request that for all future projects that come to the Council that require
the production of an environmental assessment that, that the members be provided
copies of the EA or the EIS after the Planning Department has processed it through the
Planning Commission, so that we would have it prior to the meeting date to review.
In regards to the change of zoning part of this request, I'd like, I'd like to note that in the
Planning Commission's minutes that we were provided, they had a very short hearing.
There was not a lot of discussion, and there was a question posed by one of the
Members asking if the recommendations would be, from, from the TIAR, which is the
Traffic Impact Analysis Report, would be incorporated into the project. And Ms.
Suyama reported that these recommendations would only be incorporated through the
regular building permit process, because this is a Council resolution. It is not
conditional zoning.
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I would like to have clarification, because a change in zoning, as far as I know, allows
the Council to condition it as they see fit. And I would like clarification that as the
change in zoning part of this request that the Council can impose conditions.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Foley or Ms. Suyama.
MS. SUYAMA: Normally conditional zoning is applied or conditions are applied when it is an
Applicant initiated action. You know, if Maui Land & Pineapple was the Applicant, then
the Commission would have recommended conditional zoning. However, normally in a
situation where it's by resolution or the Director of Planning is proposing the zoning
change, I do not believe there is provisions within the County Code that allows
conditional zoning. You may want to, you know, follow this up with Mr. Giroux who is
the Deputy Corp. Counsel today.
And because of that there are no other types of applications that would be required for
the Maui Preparatory Academy. Like if it was in the SMA area where you would have
the opportunity to set conditions, I believe the only opportunity would either be through
the subdivision action or the building permit action.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'd like to have clarification from Corp. Counsel from the
Code. The Council Resolution was for the Community Plan Amendment, maybe
Jo Anne can clarify, because the Community Plan Amendment, the District Boundary
Amendment and the Change in Zoning, all of those were requested.
CHAIR CARROLL: Corporation Counsel. Do you wish her to repeat the question?
MR. GIROUX: Yeah, I was flipping through the Code here. What was the question?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The question is, you know, I recognize that the Council
initiated the request through resolution, but it doesn't make a lot of common sense to
me that in, in passing this change in zoning that we're restricted from putting any
conditions on the zoning. And I'd like to see, I'd like you to read the, the Code
requirement or provision that prohibits us from doing that.
MR. GIROUX: Yeah, I'm, I'm looking at 19.510.050 or 50, the conditional zoning. And it states
prior to the enactment of an ordinance affecting any change in zoning, the County
Council may impose conditions on the Applicant's proposed use of the property. And I
guess the, the question, I guess that's causing problems here is when it states
applicants of proposed use of the property. And, and I guess in this state we, we would
have to clarify who's the applicant. And usually if, if somebody is looking for a change
of zoning, we would usually say it would be the person who's asking for the change in

- 73-

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 23, 2005

zoning who's the applicant. So I don't see, in, in this case it is the Planning
Department's position that the Applicant didn't ask.
MS. SUYAMA: There is no Applicant in this case, because it is by Council Resolution, and,
therefore, you know, our, my interpretation would be that there is no Applicant to impose
conditions upon other, unless you're going to be imposing the condition upon the
Council as the Applicant.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well-CHAIR CARROLL: Is there anything further, Ms. Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: -- yeah, there is. Again, I think we're getting caught up in
semantics. The, the Council has requested. I don't, I don't see the Council as the
Applicant. We didn't fill out the application. We didn't present any of this material to the
Planning Commission. So, I, I, I really don't think that the Council should be
constrained from conditioning a change in zoning just because they initiated it. That
seems very unfair to applicants who initiate their own change in zoning and get
burdened with conditions that they have to fulfill.
And I, I think if that's the case I think it would, it, it kind of reminds me of 201 G. That,
you know, we're being asked to give the final approval of this, but we're being
constrained from making any conditions that possibly could make this a better project,
and could possibly ensure the safety of our residents. So I guess we would be
considered the Applicant, and as such I think we have the right to impose conditions.
CHAIR CARROLL: However, it looks like we cannot put conditions on top this project. Further
discussion? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, I'm sorry. Chair, what are you basing, as our Chair, what
are you basing that last comment you just made as far as not being able to -CHAIR CARROLL: Well I, I should say, let me clarify that. The Planning Department and
Corporation Counsel has indicated that we cannot put conditions on the project.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Weill object.
MR. FOLEY: Mr. Chairman, if I could just clarify.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Whoa. Whoa. Wait. Wait. Wait. Point of order. Point of order.
CHAIR CARROLL: Point of order, yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair, I appreciate you recognize me as having
the floor. So before anybody jumps in -CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- let me provide where we're at. If Corporation Counsel can
clarify that they're state, are they taking the position and providing an opinion that this
Body cannot impose conditions on this application. Is that what's being said?
MR. GIROUX: I'm not prepared to take that position at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you. So it's not clear whether or not there is a
position by Corporation Counsel, and I'm not asking the Director, with all due respect,
that's not his jurisdiction to decide whether or not this Body has the authority to put
conditions on an application or not.
CHAIR CARROLL: And I would ask Corporation Counsel if he cannot give an opinion today,
although it seemed like we did earlier, that at a later time, in writing, that you do give us
an opinion. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And my final comment, Chair. If, if this Body deems fit to put forth
conditions, and if later on Corporation Counselor the Planning Department or any other
entity wants to say that we're not allowed to do that, then they need to provide that
burden of proof, because right now we're allowed to provide zoning or conditions on any
zoning application whether it's -CHAIR CARROLL: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- whether it's us initiating it or not.
CHAIR CARROLL: And the Chair agrees, and the Chair will accept, will allow, if the Members,
there is a consensus to put any conditions that this Body feels upon the application.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Members.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Your recommendation.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further questions before the Chair speaks and gives his
recommendation? We have before us under this, for this application three different bills.
Sorry. We have three different bills on this application. It is the Chair's intent to ask for
motions to go onto passage to first reading for these bills, and to request that the
information, and there's quite a bit of information that has been asked by the different
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Members on different subjects, to be given to the Members before first reading. If, in
fact, this cannot be done we have the option at first reading to send it back to
Committee or take further action.
This is an item that there are time constraints set on the Applicant if they are going to be
successful in their endeavors and this is our community. And so I feel it is appropriate
to take the extra step to see if it is possible to pass out this application. Having said that
the Chair will entertain a motion to recommend passage on first reading of a revised
proposed bill entitled "A Bill for an Ordinance to Amend West Maui Community Plan
from Agricultural to Public/Quasi-Public for Property Situated at Napili, Maui, Hawaii for
the Proposed Maui Preparatory Academy".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: It's been moved by Ms. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Kane. Thank you.
Discussion, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Ms. Anderson. Oh, no, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mainly, you know, my request would be to allow the
application to move forward. I think that this has been a long laborious process, and I, I
respect people's right to ask questions, because I think that at least we've been able to
gain some knowledge that we didn't have before, and particularly as it relates to Bill 84.
But I would ask for the Members support of this application. I think that it's something
that the community has waited for, the families have waited a long time for it, and I do
appreciate the initial passage of the resolution and all of the actions taken by Council
and particularly you, Mr. Chair, in doing what you could to expedite this. I think it's very
much appreciated .. .change tape . ..that we do move this out today. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Oh, I'm sorry. Ms. Anderson followed by Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: This motion is on the Change in Zoning; is that correct?
UNIDENTIFIED COUNCILMEMBER: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: District Boundary Amendment.
CHAIR CARROLL: This is to amend the ...
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Community Plan.
CHAIR CARROLL: This is an ordinance to amend the West Maui Community Plan -COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: -- from Agricultural to Quasi ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I yield.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair. Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR CARROLL: I'm sorry. No-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No, I'll wait my turn.
CHAIR CARROLL: -- Mr. Kane followed by Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. It's my understanding that I seconded the
motion to approve three proposed bills. One to amend the Community Plan, one to
amend the State Land Use District classification, and one to change the zoning; is that
correct?
CHAIR CARROLL: One bill.
COUNCILMEMBER _ _ _ : One bill.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: One bill.
CHAIR CARROLL: One bill.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: We're going to do it one at a time.
CHAIR CARROLL: It was suggested that we do each bill separately.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. So, and on the floor is, I'm sorry, just for clarification, the, a
Community Plan Amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you very much. Mr. Chair, I'll be supportive of this
bill as well as the other two bills. I believe that in the end this is a good project that is
much needed out in West Maui. I have some issues procedurally on how things are,
are proceeding, and how they were initiated in the first place. And specifically I just
want to make my comment and reiterate it that I believe that we're going to need to
have some meeting of the minds with respects to how the interpretation ability for and
how this thing moves forward.
There's so many other alternatives, and we want to make sure that the public has as
much an opportunity to participate in this process. And this whole issue, ability for deals
with a public hearing. Public hearings can be called simply by three Members of a
Council body requesting it, and there's nothing that we can do to stop that if there's
three members that want to do that.
A project of this size would merit a public hearing. Now it's been made clear by the
Applicant as well as the Planning Department as well as Ms. Johnson, who has, has
carried the ball with this, and I think there's a lot of people that appreciate her efforts on
that on the importance of this issue. However, I also want to make it clear that we want
to make sure that the, the public has every opportunity to ring in on this as far as their,
their opportunity to speak in favor of or in opposition to.
Another option that is available is that we could pass this out, it could get passed at first
reading, and it could, theoretically, go before a, before the community, in this case the
Lahaina community between first and second reading. Okay. Again if there's so much
effort to stop a public hearing from occurring I don't understand that. I really don't. I
would think that they would embrace it, and if they've been, if the applicants, or in this
case Maui Preparatory Academy and the people who are spearheading this effort want
to get the support, then I would think that they would be provided the realistic options
that are available to them to hear and provide the public an opportunity to support them.
And here if there are any complaints and how they can resolve those issues or those
adverse impacts, if there are any out there.
With respects to the Community Plan and later the State Land Use District Classification
as well as the zoning, if there are going to be, and from my understanding we're, as Ms.
Johnson stated earlier, we're not able to do Community Plan conditions. And I don't
think the spirit intent of conditions was meant to be with Community Plans. I happen to
respectfully disagree with Ms. Johnson's comments about us changing the Charter,
because conditions are meant for specific land uses or zoning changes.
Community Plan issues, on the other hand, are of a general nature not of a specific
nature. And by putting conditions that are very specific in nature in a Community Plan I
think would not go together. So, I mean that's, I'm not interested in looking at
Community Plan conditions. With that Chair, I'll yield the floor, and I'll be supporting.

- 78-

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 23, 2005

CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Mr. Kane. And the Chair, working with the Council Chair, Mr.
Hokama, will make every effort to see if we can have a public hearing in the area.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Based on your last statement did you have three requests for
public hearing?
CHAIR CARROLL: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, I don't think we should have one if we haven't
requested it as, as a Body. That's the process that we have as Mr. Kane has explained.
I'm looking at the public hearing has already been held. It was held by the Planning
Commission. Now was that, you know, whether it was there in West Maui or here, I
mean there's been community meetings about this, this project for eons. And
unfortunately we're all suffering here because of time basically and the fact that
calendars got so full and things like that that we're having to deal with some issues that,
this isn't the oldest issue that I'm sure we're going to be dealing with in this, in this
Committee.
But my intention, Mr. Chair, was actually to amend the main motion by adding the bill to
change the Community Plan, to amend the Community Plan. Oh, no, that's on now.
The State use, no, State use boundaries are on now; right?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Which one's on, Community Plan? Community Plan
amendment, I would like to amend it by including the motion to change the State Land
Use boundary.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: It's been moved by Ms. Tavares, seconded by Ms. Johnson. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: The reason, the reason I would ask the Members to support, I
don't think we have problems with these two. I think that we want to talk about these
conditions of zoning, so I could see doing the zoning, the change in zoning bill separate,
because I believe that there may be some conditions that will surface after we get some
of these reports or look at, at the process. So just to help to speed things along a little,
I, I'd offer that amendment as a friendly kind of amendment, Mr. Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further discussion on the amendment to the motion? Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I thank Ms. Tavares, and I think, you know, apropos of the
comments that were made just of the process in general whether it's both these issues
or the subsequent zoning change that's being addressed is that somehow there is some
effort not to involve the community in the process. That's not what the purpose and
intent has been all the way along.
I think that the community has, we've had a site inspection, people were invited. There
were other community meetings that have been held. There have been numerous
articles in the Lahaina newspaper. Opportunities were provided before the Planning
Commission. I have had, initially I had some calls come into my office expressing some
concern about the issue. Those people, they knew also about this meeting today.
So my, my whole purpose in saying what I'm saying is that even in my introduction of
this particular measure, it's not to short circuit the process, it's not to circumvent
anything or deprive the public of an opportunity to comment. It's to try to move forward
in an expeditious and logical way as to how we can put in needed infrastructure that is
lacking in our community.
And so from my point I think that the people who have supported this have addressed
most of the concerns of the community. There still may be some lingering concerns for
people, but the individuals that I have spoken with who did originally express concerns
felt that they were given an opportunity to make those comments and that's the whole
purpose of public inclusion. And I don't think anyone has been cut out of this process.
So I just want to offer those comments with regard to not only this amendment, but, you
know, all three items.
CHAIR CARROLL: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further discussion on the amendment to the motion? Hearing none,
all those in favor signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

CHAIR CARROLL: Back to the main motion. Discussion. Hearing none, all those in favor of
the motion signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Council members Hokama and Mateo.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed bills
(Community Plan Amendment and State Land Use District
classification).

CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. We have two more bills.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: One more.
CHAIR CARROLL: One more, excuse me. The Bill for an Ordinance to Change Zoning From
Agriculture District to P-1 Public/Quasi-Public District for Property Situated at Napili,
Maui, Hawaii for the Proposed Maui Preparatory Academy. The Chair will entertain a
motion for passage of this bill.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: It's been moved by Ms. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla. Discussion,
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No discussion at this time. I think there are other Members
that have some discussion that they would like to entertain. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'd like, I'd like the, I'd like to propose an
amendment to add a condition. And the condition would be, Mr. Chair, that, and I'm
trying to, how to term it, because if we're not the Applicant, but we initiated obviously
there's people who are driving this thing. I'm trying to figure out the right language, but
the thrust would be that the mitigation plan for hazardous substances that's going to be
prepared by VEC needs to be complied with, and I don't know if there's anything there
that actually make sure that they get that done.
So is there something, maybe Mr., Mr. Foley would provide us with some direction on
that. Mr. Foley, because there's no recommendation from the Planning Commission or
the Department regarding conditions of zoning, how would we be able to get this put in
as a, well how would we be able to enforce a condition dealing with the mitigation plan
being prepared and followed through with?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Foley.
MR. FOLEY: Mr. Chairman, I might suggest that the condition include the language that the
mitigation plan for hazardous substances to be prepared by Vuich be implemented by
Maui Prep Academy or Maui Land & Pine prior to issuance of a building permit.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: That's the motion, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
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CHAIR CARROLL: It's been moved by Mr. Kane, seconded by Ms. Tavares. Discussion, Mr.
Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank, thank you, Mr. Chair, and I want to thank Mr. Foley, and
I'm taking it right out of, of, of the report that he provided for this Body's perusal. And I
think it's just a way for us to make sure that the hazardous materials or the hazardous
waste that may be, and according to the latest handout that was handed to us during
the recess, the most recent handout from Vuich, did provide more specific information
with regards to six sample sites, some of them coming up with some levels of arsenic,
which I think Ms. Anderson talked about.
Although the levels at those sites were lower than the EPA standards as far as for
concern. I think it's important that we do have some level of, of enforcement regarding
the, the presence of hazardous waste on the subject site. So with that, I think it would
be appropriate for us to put forward and that it would be, the responsibility of either Maui
Preparatory Academy or Maui Land & Pine to follow through with this mitigation plan
and implementation. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL:
motion.

Thank you, Mr. Kane.

Further discussion on the amendment to the

MR. FOLEY: Mr. Chairman, could I just suggest a minor amendment that the mitigation plan
not be tied to any particular consultant, because they shouldn't be required to hire
Vuich. They might choose to, but it should just say mitigation plan for hazardous
substances rather than by Vuich.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, thank you. And just for clarification FEA. I'm trying, I know
that's a ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Final Environmental Assessment.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Excuse me, one more time. What does FEA stand for?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Final Environmental Assessment.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: The Final Environmental Assessment. I guess there, there, there
noting that, that Vuich would be the one. So we're taking that away and providing some
sort of bid process or how -MR. FOLEY: Well, Vuich did the initial work. They did the Stage I, but we shouldn't tie the
hands of, of Maui Prep Academy or Maui Land & Pine if they choose to hire somebody
else to do the mitigation plan. That, that was my only point. The preliminary work has
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been done by them, but normally we don't require somebody to hire a specific
consultant. They don't need to go through a bidding process like we do, so they can
hire any firm they want to under any circumstances. But the, the mitigation plan is
spelled out in the preliminary work.
And, and that prelimin, that, the work, sorry, the report that we have also indicates that
the, that the, the tanks that were detected to be spilling have already been cleaned up
to the satisfaction of the State Department of Health. So that problem has been solved.
And, of course, the, all of these materials that we're talking about are not actually on the
school site, they're on the adjacent site where the, the, the Maui Land & Pine base yard
is.
CHAIR CARROLL: Are there any objections to the change in wording on the amendment to
the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: As far as being a friendly amendment, Chair?
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yes, no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
amendment.

I have a, I have a friendly amendment to add to the

CHAIR CARROLL: Uh ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Go ahead.
CHAIR CARROLL: An amendment ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: What we're not friends now?
CHAIR CARROLL: Proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. I would like the amendment to read that the
mitigation plan for hazardous substance, substances, substances as approved by the
Department of the Health shall be submitted prior to, I think we need to have an
oversight agency who has the expertise to insure that this mitigation plan meets State
standards. So I would like to include that the Department of Health review and approve
the mitigation plan for submittal to the Public Works Department before building permit.
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CHAIR CARROLL: I'm, since the Planning Department is handled, and we, as yet, had this
type of language put inside at the Planning Commission level before, I would like to as
Mr. Foley to comment on that.
MR. FOLEY: Mr. Chairman, I, I apologize for the interruption. Our Environmental Planner
informs me, she used to work for Vuich and EPA, so she's pretty familiar with the testing
that we're talking about. She said that, that the Department of Health doesn't review or,
or approve these mitigation plans.
So I, I think we, we, we probably need, I mean if we need to get their recommendation
or review we can do that prior to the building permit being issued, but I would leave it,
leave the language either to say, normally what we do is we require compliance report,
we require compliance with a condition like this before a building permit is issued. And
normally we have a unilateral agreement, so you may also want to address whether or
not there's going to be a unilateral agreement between the County and Maui Prep
Academy with respect to this, this condition or any others that you, that you add. But I, I
would recommend that we not require approval by the Department of Health, because
that may be an impossible requirement.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: If the Department of Health is not the regulatory agency
that reviews hazardous waste, who is? Would that be the EPA?
MR. FOLEY: I think sometimes it's the EPA and sometimes it's the County Public Works
Department.
MS. CAIGOY: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I'll try to answer your question. The Department of
Health has multiple branches. So depending on what kind of hazardous substance or
toxic or regulated substance you're talking about will depend on which branch reviews
it. So if the concern is about underground storage tanks the, the, there's an
Underground Storage Tank Division of the Solid Hazardous Waste Branch.
If you're talking about known hazardous wastes, yes, there's certain procedures that
should be followed, and then the Solid and Hazardous Waste Branch would be the
regulatory agency. But regardless, Department of Health and EPA has standards,
sorry, set by which the Applicant or the property owner is required to follow by State law
and Federal law.
So, for example, like the underground storage tanks the, the two leaking tanks the
reports that we have show, the Phase I Environmental Assessment shows that the
property owner has cleaned up those tanks, those leaks to Department of Health
standards. So there are no concerns regarding hazardous waste from those tanks. So
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to say Department of Health in general it, it would be I think a little more difficult,
because you don't, it depends on what you're dealing with.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, could we just say the appropriate Department of
Health Division? I mean they set the standards, and since we are going to the trouble
to have this, this mitigation plan developed prior to building, I think it's appropriate to
have the appropriate regulate, regulating agency review it.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Well, just a point of information real fast.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: If, if the speaker can identify herself for the record please.
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes, please.
MS. CAIGOY: I'm sorry, Kivette Caigoy. I'm a Staff Planner with the Department of Planning.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. All right. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and because there's no second to that motion I, I,
I'm just going to state what my personal belief is at this point in time. That if we tie up
through, going through Department of Health, which, as you know, is notoriously slow
and, you know, really unresponsive to many of the requests, this is going to basically
stop this project from moving forward, because if you're tying it to their ability to go in
and do the renovations that they need to get accomplished it will never happen. So I
cannot, even though I understand the purpose and the intent of this, I believe that
there's certain representations that are being made, and I would not want to put any
more impediments in the way from them getting their, their renovation permits.
CHAIR CARROLL: All right. We have a motion to amend the main motion on the floor, and
that is what we're discussing now. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I, I was anticipating a response from the Planning
Department. They were discussing my request.
MR. FOLEY: If, if the condition is to be approved, we would recommend that the mitigation
plan be submitted to the Planning Department, and then if, if necessary, we can
transmit it out for review and recommendations to Department of Health or EPA or, or to
some other agency. That's the normal way that we do it, because that way we can
control who reviews it and how fast.
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The other thing I wanted to add, though, with respect to what Mrs. Johnson just said is
that the issues that we're discussing regarding hazardous waste do not relate to the site
being considered. They relate to the adjacent property, which has been developed by
Maui Land & Pine as an industrial base yard for their pineapple operation. None of the,
the tanks, or the spills, or the, the issues related to this topic are on Lot 1 or Lot 2, the
two lots proposed for the school. They're, they're on adjacent property, which is
severely downhill from the school. If you visited the site you know that any, any kind of
an accident like a spill would go towards the highway not towards the school. So I just
wanted to, to add that, but we can refer out the, the mitigation plan to the appropriate
agencies if, if necessary.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: That would be fine with me. I would say for Department of
Health review if I can get a second.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'm not willing to second at this point in time, because I still have
questions, or to make it simpler since it, it's an amendment to the amendment and
you're asking for a second -CHAIR CARROLL: No, I'm not asking for a second. I thought, I didn't recognize a motion.
We're still in discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. I guess I have questions, because Mr. Foley is citing, I'm
reading the hazardous waste report from page 23 and 24, and it repeatedly references
the subject site, and yet we're being told that what we're talking about as a mitigation
plan doesn't deal with Lot 1 and Lot 2, the application sites, but something that's
adjacent to it. So to be clear, my intention is that a mitigation plan for hazardous waste
be done on the subject site, which is what we are discussing a change in zoning on.
That's what we're looking at, and that's my intention as the maker of the motion for the
amendment.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you for clarifying that, Mr. Kane. All right. Any further discussion?
All right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair -CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: -- I just had a, I had a question, and that was that if there is
no hazardous, you know, I guess hazardous waste, if these tanks are on the adjacent
site, and the mitigation plan, and the way I read the report, was that they were charged
with responsibility for looking at the adjacent site as well. If we're actually looking at

- 87-

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 23, 2005

approval for these two items, can we, if there is no location that can be pinpointed as to
what we're trying to mitigate, can we even impose the condition?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane followed by Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair, thank you for this opportunity. The intention of the
amendment that's on the floor for discussion deals with the subject site. On pages 23
and 24 it references both the subject site as well as the adjacent site where some tests
were taken. We're saying, or the amendment is intended to take care of any potential
hazardous waste that may be impacting the subject site, and, therefore, we're asking
that a mitigation plan for hazardous substance located on the site be conducted and
implemented. That's what it's all about.
CHAIR CARROLL: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And I'm just trying to make sure, because there's very strong
language that Mr. Foley has written in this report. Although he uses the words unlikely,
it is possible yet unlikely, in parenthesis, for residual amounts of substances to
accumulate concentrations that present potential threat to human health or the
environment. Soil and ground water sampling and laboratory resting would provide, and
I'm sure they meant testing, would provide additional information to evaluate potential
environmental effect from these historic agricultural activities. However, there are no
regulatory requirements.
So all I'm asking is that we consider having some sort of mitigation plan put in place and
implemented, and to speak on the friendly amendment that Ms. Anderson is trying to
put forward as far as having a responsible agency. I heard Mr. Foley earlier say that
normally it would probably go to the Public Works Department, and then he said later
that he would receive it, and then consider sending it to other various agencies, which
he didn't mention the Public Works Department. I would feel comfortable, if that's going
to be a consideration, within all this discussion of some over view or some, at least,
check and balance as to who's doing what, and maybe Ms. Anderson wouldn't agree.
I would feel comfortable that somebody, some entity within the County whether it's
Public Works or Planning or whoever it is, at least we have somebody who's
accountable for saying yes, no, yes, but, etcetera. So that's where I'm at, Mr. Chair.
Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Okay. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Chairman, if Members would look at page 24 where
they're discussing this hazardous, hazardous waste potential they cite, they're talking
about conducting an overall site inspection, the VEC personnel, this is the second
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paragraph, of the subject site, and then it references Exhibit A, 8, the site plan. And if
you look at Exhibit 8, it outlines these particular lots.
So it does, it is in reference to these lots that the school's going to be built on. And I
think it's very irresponsible for us not to follow through on this. This is a Stage I analysis
that they did. They found arsenic. I think they need to have a full analysis, and I think
that the State agency who's responsible for hazardous waste throughout the State
should at least review the mitigation plan.
I think that's the responsible thing for us to do. I don't think Public Works Department
has staff who have the same expertise as the Department of Health Hazardous Waste
Division. That's a State function.
CHAIR CARROLL: I would disagree, however, if you wish to make a motion to that effect then
we'll accept the motion now.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I would like to make an amendment to Mr. Kane's motion to
request that the mitigation plan be forwarded to the Department of Health Hazardous
Waste Division for their review.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Second for discussion.
CHAIR CARROLL: Seconded for discussion. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, Mr. Foley just mentioned that once they get the
mitigation plan they would probably send it out for review. So I don't see where there's
a problem with that. If there is a time constraint then .. .change tape . .. amendment
from, prior to building permits being issued to, you know, prior to an occupancy
certificate or something to that effect, so that it doesn't hold up the, the process, but it
will assure everyone involved including parents who will be sending their children to this
site that it's safe.
CHAIR CARROLL:
Tavares.

Any further discussion on the amendment to the amendment?

Ms.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Chairman, I can support the amendment now,
because it's been changed for, to, from approval to review. And I think that's, it's going
to end up that way thanks to Mr. Foley providing some clarification. I would feel a whole
lot more comfortable if we had a County agency that is accountable and responsible for
the processing of the entire thing. I also would support, if Mr. Kane wouldn't mind, that
instead of the building permit trigger that we use the certificate of occupancy trigger.
And that way I think we will less impact the timing for the project.
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CHAIR CARROLL: You know, so we don't get totally confused over here, let's deal with the
amendment to the amendment first.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further discussion on the amendment to the amendment? Hearing
none, all those in favor signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment to amendment to main motion.

CHAIR CARROLL: Back, Mr., back to the amendment to the main motion.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, as amended
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Mr. Chair, on, on hearing the discussion, I am willing
to amend the amended version by incorporating or deleting building permit and adding
the occupancy. What is that called?
MR. FOLEY: Certificate of Occupancy.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Certificate of Occupancy, thank you. The CO.
CHAIR CARROLL: If there's no ...
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: Seconded by Ms. Tavares. Discussion, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Mr. Chair, I know it's excruciating for those folks
behind us listening to this whole thing, but please understand the intent is to protect the
children. That's the intent. We're developing on a property that has over a hundred
years of agricul, active agricultural use. And it's our job, we believe, to make sure that
we provide a safe situation.
So, yes, we will work towards trying to get this thing accomplished in a timely manner.
Unfortunately, Government grinds at a slow pace, but you know what, that's the way
you got to do it in a democracy. It's just the way it is. So I can agree to that. I have no
problem. And if that helps keep things moving along and making sure that we get the
review comment as well as the direction from the Planning Department via Mr. Foley, I
have no objections to that.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any further discussion? Hearing none, all those in favor of
the amendment to, signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Council members Hokama and Mateo.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

CHAIR CARROLL:
Anderson.

APPROVE amendment to amendment to main motion.

Back to the main motion.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, Mr. Chair, we're on the, we're on the amendment as
amended, and I have no further discussion. We're, we're talking about a certificate of
occupancy, we're talking about a mitigation report, and we're talking about it being
reviewed by the State Department of Health Hazardous Waste Division. And that's
where we're at right now.
CHAIR CARROLL: And everybody's clear. This is the amendment to-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: The main motion.
CHAIR CARROLL: -- the main motion that is on the floor now.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yes.
CHAIR CARROLL: And I WOUldn't blame anybody if they got confused. Okay. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No discussion. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: All right. All those in favor signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

CHAIR CARROLL: We are back to the main motion. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Oh, I'm sorry, I'll yield the floor to Ms. Anderson.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thanks. Appreciate the turn. I'd like to amend the main
motion to condition the change in zoning to the list of conditions, responses actually.
This would be in the January 21 st letter from Munekiyo to State DOT in response to
their January 11 th letter. It lists five conditions that they have agreed, actually their
responses, but I think they read as conditions, responses to DOT's concerns. And I've
reviewed them back and forth, and I did ask DOT if they were favorable, and they were.
I'd like to add these as conditions to the change in zoning.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: It's been moved by Ms. Anderson, seconded by Ms. Tavares. Discussion,
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I think that we're, you know, we're looking at a very
important addition to the Napili area, and, and we're not really certain what the, the build
out of this area will be for the school. This is only Phase I, and I think that it's important
that we have these conditions attached to the zoning, so that it's clear for everybody
concerned that these concerns of DOT will be addressed by the Applicant. They state
in this letter that they're fully agreeable to doing this, and I think that it's important to
have it as conditions, so it's clear down the road in 2010 and 2015 what is meant to be
done as this project progresses. And I would appreciate support of the Members.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Further discussion. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So I'm assuming that numbers 1A through F, 2, 3, 4, 5, Ms.
Anderson. Mr. Chair, I'm just verifying the numbers.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'm in support.
CHAIR CARROLL: Further discussion.
motion signify by saying aye.

All those in favor of the amendment to the main

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

CHAIR CARROLL: Further discussion. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. We're back to the main motion as
amended and although I've heard, I'll make a, I will not be proposing another
amendment, however, I just, I want to reiterate one of the concerns I had regarding that
cul-de-sac, which is identified on the map with the yellow, identified as Lot 7, which is
the road, road lot, excuse me, of 1.297 acres, which is depicted as a cul-de-sac,
although it's not depicted as a cul-de-sac on this diagram that's sitting in front of us
here. And I believe I got another copy that also did not depict it as a cul-de-sac.
I want to make, make it clear, and I know, I, I believe that, that the, the Applicant Maui
Preparatory Academy intends to look first and foremost for the safety of their students,
and that they do consider if there is consideration of this road someday becoming a
thoroughfare where it connects onto the south side of the gulch, although they've
already talked about it, it already is a cane haul road that connects now, if it does
connect that they do consider putting an underpass, because as a road that would be
the first road off of the main highway, if this becomes a thoroughfare, we would probably
have relatively heavy congestion, and it would dissect the campus from its academic
and its athletic purposes.
And so you'll have a lot of cars going through their potentially as well as kids going
across the street for the use of the athletic fields. So because it was said that it's not
going to be expanded, or as far as they can see now, I won't make a motion, but I will
trust that what has been represented by the Applicant to me that they are concerned
about their safety, the kids safety, that they would consider constructing an underpass if
this road does get expanded and become part of a circulatory system of the road
infrastructure. Thank you.
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And to the main motion I will be supporting this project. I think it's a welcome addition to
the West side. I know they went through a lot of hoops. It is what it is, and I wish them
success and continue through the process. I know they have friendly ears in the
Planning Department, so I know that will, that will be a welcome component for them to
move forward. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further discussion? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman. I will be supporting the motion
as amended, and my goodness there were a lot of amendments for sure. I, I do want to
thank the school officials. I had the opportunity to meet with them as well as hearing
from them today with their focus being changed on the middle age group as, for those of
you who may not know, there is more of a demand on addressing, reducing the
congestion of the middle school age students in our public schools.
So I think the Maui Preparatory Academy will help in that area as well as, I guess, when
the, with the, when their initial plans came out there was a lot of, I guess not so much
concern, but issues being raised about traffic. But now that we're looking at a smaller
group of students coming into the school in its first year, I think this will mitigate any
potential traffic concerns for the time being.
And I would ask that the school consider with their ball fields, if over the long term they
do plan on having night activities, I don't know if they may consider that right now, but
also consider maybe some low impact lighting for the area, and as the school grows
maybe some traffic calming devices as well. And I can appreciate for having formerly
taught at Lahaina Intermediate School, I totally can support the congestion that occurs
on that road, and maybe with more students that could move away from that area and
enter this school it could help reduce traffic congestion there as well.
So I also appreciate Mr. Endo from Maui Land & Pine for being very open with us with
regards to what was one of the major issues here today, which was hazardous waste. I
look forward to the report that he will provide for this Committee with the specifics as to
what's there. And I know the process has been somewhat long and tedious, but the
main focus here is the safety of the kids as well as adults. So I wholeheartedly support
this proposal, and look forward to the school getting built out over the long term. Thank
you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further discussion? Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. I too will be supporting this bill, and I want to
thank you for bringing, you know, this Maui Prep Academy forward. Because of the
time constraints they do have, thank you, Members for supporting the school. Now they
can go forward and do, do the things that they need to do in making this thing a reality.
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And also thanks to Maui Land & Pine for offering their assistance in providing the land
for this school out in West MauL
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Ms. Tavares.
J will be supporting this, this motion
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
Thank you.
wholeheartedly. There's a number of teachers on this esteemed Board here, and I think
that anything we can do to help provide more educational opportunities for our youth in
Maui County is, I'm proud to support something like this.

On another note, I, J ask that Corp Counsel and Planning, or whoever that will be
looking at this issue of a change in zoning conditions not being legal by whatever,
because of definitions, please keep in mind that if you should rule in such a way we're
going to be deluged with people wanting us to initiate their applications, because then
there will be no change in zonings. So I don't believe this is a problem, but just to keep
that opposite end in mind also. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further discussion. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I also will be supporting this, and I'm
glad that we took the time to discuss this fully, and I think it's important when you're
using land that has been in agriculture for a hundred years that you look very carefully,
especially when you're putting school children on it. And I appreciate the amendment
by Mr. Kane to get this mitigation plan done prior to the occupancy of the, of the children
at this site. And I think that it's, it's much needed in, in West Maui, and I thank Maui
Land & Pine for donating the land.
I also would like to put a plug in for the Realtors Association of West MauL They are
donating one percent of their sales towards the development of this school. I think that
says a lot. So I will be supporting this. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further discussion? The Chair not wanting to be left out will entertain
a motion to amend the second to the last line of Section 1 of the proposed bill to add the
word County before Clerk as stated in the other two bills and the filing of all
communications.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: It was moved by Ms. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Kane. Discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: It was seconded by Mr. Pontanilla.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Excuse me, Mr. Molina [sic]. Discussion. Hearing none, all those in favor
of the amendments signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Council members Hokama and Mateo.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

CHAIR CARROLL: Back to the main motion as many times amended. Discussion. Hearing
none, all those in favor of the amended motion signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried. Thank you very much, and thank you attending
today for your perseverance.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Council members Anderson, Johnson, Kane, Molina,
Tavares, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Council members Hokama and Mateo.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed bill (change in
zoning), RECORDATION of unilateral agreement, and FILING of the
communication.

CHAIR CARROLL: Members, Members, we have two more items over here. We will take a
five-minute recess. In recess .. . (gavel) . ..

RECESS:

5: 11 p.m.

RECONVENE:

5:15 p.m.

CHAIR CARROLL: ... (gavel) . .. Land Use Committee is now back in session.

ITEM NO. 57:

CHANGE IN ZONING FOR LAHAINA GATEWAY LLC (232 AND 242
LAHAINALUNA ROAD) (C.C. No. 04-248)

CHAIR CARROLL: Members, I really appreciate your concern. We have only about 15
minutes until we're going to have to adjourn. However, we do have two more items,
and without further delay I am going to turn the time over to the Applicant for a short
presentation.
MS. OHASHI HIRAGA: Thank you.
Applicants on LU-57.

Gwen Hiraga from Munekiyo & Hiraga representing

LU-57 involves amendments to zoning conditions to two parcels that were initially zoned
in 1986. First of all, Parcel 11, that's identified as TMK 232 Lahainaluna Road, was
sold, recently sold to Mike and Siu Whitehead. The structure, the existing structure on
the property is being remodeled and intended for use as a furniture type store. The
second parcel identified as TMK 4612, address is 242 Lahainaluna Road, was also sold
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in May of 2004 to Hayden and Wendy Pogni. Existing structure on the property is also
being remodeled and the intended use is for a beauty salon.
Both, both owners are here, and they do want to say a few words. They signed up to
testify. But I just wanted to note that the initial zoning condition imposed on these
properties were to limit the use for furniture, sales building, and office and storage
And any additional uses would require approval by the Planning
space only.
Commission and County Council.
I have prepared a site plan for your use, that's page two of your handout. I'm sorry,
page one of your handout. And the second or succeeding pages list the eXisting zoning
conditions, the compliance with the conditions, and the third column deals with revised
zoning conditions as recommended by the Maui Planning Commission. The last three
sheets deal with the Zoning District of B-2 and B-1 Community Business District and
Neighborhood Business District. And the uses that are not crossed out are those that
would be allowed as recommended by the Planning Commission. That concludes my
testimony. We're open to questions. I guess Planning Department may want to add.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. We'd now like to ask the Planning Department to comment.
MS. CUA: Mr. Chair, a public hearing was held by the Planning Commission on June 8, 2004,
on both parcels 11 and 12. At the public hearing no one testified for these two particular
parcels, however, we note that the adjacent parcel, Parcel 10, which is at the corner did
have two people testify, and some of the testimony actually did pertain to, to parcels 11
and 12 as, as well. We did not receive any written testimony on parcels 11 and 12.
The Planning Commission voted to recommend approval of the amendments to
Ordinance No. 1585, to delete various conditions, and to renumber the amended
conditions of zoning as reflected in Exhibit B. Although the Commission did support
adding uses to the B-2 zoning district, they did expand on the uses that should be
included from the district beyond those that were recommended by the Planning
Department to be excluded. The Commission further restricted the hours of operations
for all uses to 9:00 p.m.
You know, just, just a couple of other comments. As mentioned by Gwen, the Applicant
does intend to use the existing buildings to accommodate the expanded commercial
uses and if though, however, at some point in time they wanted to put new buildings on
the site, you know, they are within the Special Management Area of the County of Maui.
They are within with National Historic Landmark District boundary and because of that
they would be subject to Chapter 343, and they would have to go through the Special
Management Area permit process. That concludes my comments at this pOint.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you very much. I'd now like to open public testimony. Public
testimony is now open. Those called have three minutes and one minute to conclude.
Ms. Nakata.
MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair, the first testifier is Hayden Pogni to be followed by Wendy Pogni.
CHAIR CARROLL: And please identify yourself at the microphone .
. • •BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ••

MR. POGNI: Hello, Committee Chair and Council Members. My name is Hayden Pogni and
this is my wife Wendy Pogni. Well we purchased Parcel 12 in May 2004. As you know,
it was conditionally zoned 8-2 with a conditional furniture store use. Well, the property
was never used as a furniture store, therefore, it was left, left to deteriorate. Now Gwen
is, I, I think she might have passed out some before and after pictures. You can take a
look at, please.
Now for years unruly tenants and broken down cars occupied the premises. Now
Wendy and I feel that this is a very special location, being near the corner of Highway
30 and historical Lahainaluna Road. Now in its essence it's really the gateway to
Lahaina town. Now our goal is to open a boutique salon and spa called Sole Luna
Salon and Spa. Now our focus will be to offer locals high-end hotel style services at an
affordable price.
Now we plan to give back to the community by offering career pathing days to high
school students. This will offer students an opportunity to be an assistant in the beauty
profession, and hopefully give them goals for their future. Now we also will donate in
the future, and Wendy's already done this, an event such as the Xterra Games doing
haircuts in which all the money goes towards Women Helping Women on MauL We'll
also be creating jobs for our local people.
Now Wendy and I have been in business for many years in Lahaina. However, what we
are most proud of is that all our renovations that we've done to Parcel 12 have been to
really restore the old house back to its original historical plantation appeal.
Now if the limited use continues as it is today it can very well fall back to its deteriorated
condition that it was before we started renovating it. Now Wendy and I feel that the
additional uses will be good for Lahaina town, Lahaina's people, and really Maui as a
whole. So, therefore, we're in support of all the zoning changes. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any questions? Thank you very much.
MR. POGNI: Okay. Thank you. Appreciate it.

100 -

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 23, 2005

MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair, the next testifier for both Items 57 and 59 is Michelle Welch.
MS. WELCH: Aloha, my name is Michelle Welch. I'm testifying solely in the essence that I am
an owner of an adjacent property to Parcel No. 10. I have a residential property that
Parcel No. 10 has a 1,000 square foot easement onto my residential property. The
commercial property has the ability to use my residential property as it was stated in my
original easement agreement.
I am only testifying to prevent them from being able to commercially use my property.
There have been recommendations by the Planning Commission to put a wall in
between the two parcels, between my parcel and that parcel in question. I'm only here
to really try to keep that that is something that does happen. I live literally ten feet out
the back door of that commercial property, and I'd like to limit the uses to uses that have
been suggested within the new Planning Commission's ideas. That's all I'm really here
for. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Question. Question please. Could you describe for us on the
map that we have where your parcel is in relationship to theirs?
MS. WELCH: My parcel is directly behind ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Are you Panaewa Place?
MS. WELCH: Yes. My parcel is directly behind (2) 4-6-10:10. My TMK is (2) 4-6-10:15.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'm sorry we've got such a reproduced map it's hard to see.
Which one? Oh, okay. Okay. Thank you. So your, your entrance is off of ...
MS. WELCH: My entrance is on Panaewa Place.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. And what was this easement you were talking about?
MS. WELCH: When I purchased the property from the Lahaina Gate, well I purchased it from
somebody else that was a partner within that. The easement agreement went into my
documents that stated that the corner Parcel No. 10 had the ability to use my easement
for parking, storage or signage. And at the time I, not knowing any of the laws really,
went along with that, but then I found out that because they are commercial that they
aren't entitled to actually use that easement on my residential property.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Now Parcel No. 10 is, if I can get clarification, is not
the subject of this one; right? It's the next, the next topic?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Thank you for that clarification.
MS. WELCH: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: But you're saying though if the uses are consistent with what
the Planning Commission says then, then you're okay with this?
MS. WELCH: I'm okay with, with the hours and with the suggested wall that they have that
they're, that they're talking about putting in.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Okay. Thank you very much.
MS. WELCH: And I'm very happy with what the people that have recently purchased have
done with the property. It's definitely increased the values.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
MS. WELCH: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Members, because of the lateness of the hour, if there's no objection I'll be
taking public testimony on both LU-57 and 59 at the same time.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Nakata, proceed.
MS. NAKATA: One further testifier in LU-57, Mike Whitehead.
MR. WHITEHEAD: Good evening, Council, Chair. My name is Mike Whitehead. My wife and
I are the new owners of 232 Lahainaluna Road. I think some of the pictures have been
forwarded to you too, also of what we're doing with the building. I am aware of the
historical value of Lahaina. Finding that out, you know, I grew up in Lahaina. I was at
Kam III Intermediate, graduated out of Lahainaluna, and through vision and
perseverance we've been able to, you know, acquire this property and, and a couple of
others. And our, we are in support of the general use permit, although we are going to
do, work within what was already permitted for the property, the furniture store.
But the, the purpose for acquiring it was also for our kids. Preservation of our family to
be able to stay in West Maui, and all of us know how, how hard and how expensive it is
to be on the Island let alone West Maui with the increasing cost of everything especially
land. So being in support of a general use permit would allow our kids and family
members, whoever in the future, to, to do whatever they wanted to do with the building
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after we were done with it. So I just wanted to state that we are in support of the
general use permit. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
CHAIR CARROLL: Hearing none, thank you. Proceed.
MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair, the final testifier signed up to testify in Item LU-59, Zach Winters.
MR. WINTERS: Good evening, everyone. First, I just wanted to say thanks for letting me ...
CHAIR CARROLL: The microphone.
MR. WINTERS: Sorry. Thanks for letting me talk and thank you again for your patience in all
of this. I haven't really realized how hard your guys' job was until, sitting outside for a"
this time. But again, thank you.
My name is Zach Winters, and I am the business manager for the company that's going
to be running the house at the corner of Lot 10. And I just wanted to come, again,
reiterate what Mike and Hayden said that we are, of course, in, you know, full support of
these zoning changes. And to stress the fact that what we're really doing is, is trying to
make a center, make a destination almost that people can see and they, and they know
that that's, that's, like, Hayden said the gateway to Lahaina. And people, it's going to
be, you know, complimentary businesses. We're not competing in any way. It's going
to be very cooperative, very community-oriented. And so I would really appreciate your
consideration when you make your decision on whether or not to change these zonings.
Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any questions? Thank you.
MS. NAKATA: Mr. Chair, those are a" the testifiers who have signed up.
CHAIR CARROLL: Is there anyone in the gallery that wishes to give public testimony on either
LU-57 or LU-59 at this time? Hearing none, no objection, we'll close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections .
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

CHAIR CARROLL: A" right. Members, we have a reached a point where because of the time
constraints we are not going to be able to go through these two Items. It is the Chair's
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intent to defer this Item today, and I will be working with my staff to post it at the nearest
opportunity. I think we have one more meeting where we can fit them in, and that is the
Chair's intent. It is unfortunate that we misjudged the time allowed; however, we are at
the situation now ... Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Forgive, Mr. Chairman, and I apologize if I'm interrupting your
comments. However, I know because of the time without speaking for any other
Member I have no problem with what is before us. And I am ready to vote on these
items. I do not see any major concerns that are going to cause me to ask additional
questions of the Planning Department, Corporation Counsel, or of the Applicants. So
I'm ready to go.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you very much. The Chair was trying to honor one request, but I
see everyone here is in agreement with you Mr. Kane. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Was it your request for yourself? Are you feeling okay?
CHAIR CARROLL: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR CARROLL: No, it was not. As a matter of fact that person has actually left.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We, well we have to get in condition for Budget, so we might
as well start putting up with some of these long hours, but we've come this far, the
people have come very far, and I've reviewed the projects, and I have no problem with
hit. I'm ready to act on it today, on both of them .. .change tape . .. a few more minutes
as long we can get out of here by six I think I'm all right. I won't drop from malnutrition
at any time soon.
CHAIR CARROLL: All right. Hearing that I thank you very much, Members, and we will open
the floor to discussion. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. I do have question or would like to hear from
Captain Hirata from the Police Department to provide us his comments since the, the
existing use or what, what the conditions dictate as well, and then what's going to be
changed to a intersection that is very busy, and this road is very busy. If we can get
some comment from the Captain.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Hirata, you heard the question?
MR. HIRATA: Yes, I have, Mr. Chair, just a, just a few comments. Just, I'll keep it nice and
short so that Councilman, Council Member Tavares will not be malnourished.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you.
MR. HIRATA: The, the recommendation of maintaining a right in and right out should be
definitely maintained. In addition to that requirement I believe that it should be
channelized, because what you're going to have happen, which, which also happens at
Lahainaluna and the, the service station is people trying to go in the out. So if you
channelize it, it will prevent people from violating that particular law.
And another, another concern, because it's adjacent to a, it's adjacent to a residential
area, I would also recommend that they do not have large trucks making deliveries early
in the morning or late at night, because the back up alarms would definitely be a
nuisance especially for the lady that lives on Lot 10 who would probably appreciate that.
That's some of the comments that I hear from other parts of Lahaina town about the, the
early morning deliveries and back up alarms. So that, that would probably be another
condition you may want to consider adding on or, or hopefully the, you people who are,
will be good neighbors, which they sound like they are, will self impose that to prevent
any aggravation amongst their neighbors. But that's, that's the only recommendations I
have at this time.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. Captain, if you can maybe expound a little on
the channelizing, explain that. I'm not, I'm not clear on what that, what that means.
MR. HIRATA: Okay. That's basically to allow somebody to either make a right turn, right turn
out, so that you have like a triangle device either -COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yes.
MR. HIRATA: -- made by a curbing or stanchions. Some type of physical barrier to prevent
people from coming off of the highway and then immediately making a left turn into
those subject properties. That will, that will prevent congestion and basically making
people upset when, you know, this person, there's supposed to be a no left turn over
there, and a person is trying to make a left turn that is just causing congestion.
So if you channelize it so that they can't physically make a left turn there, then that will
alleviate that problem, because even though a sign will be there some people don't
recognize the signs.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Thank you for that comment. And, Mr. Chair, if we
can get comment from Planning Department, Ms. Cua.
MS. CUA: The only thing I would add is that the first two parcels at the corner, so Parcel 10
and Parcel 12, that is under the jurisdiction of the State. And then Parcel 11, the
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frontage there is under County jurisdiction. So I think any physical improvements done
in those areas would need the approval of the State and the County. And although both
departments did recognize right turn in and right turn out, the requirement for that, we
did not talk about actual physical barriers.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I apologize for that brief distraction. I've
been notified that one of the those driveways is a shared driveway with an adjacent
neighbor, which is a resident, resident property, and that physically if we put
channelization that that would create a situation for that shared driveway. Is there any
further comment from the Planning Department with respects to that?
MS. CUA: Well, just that that is correct. What he, what he's saying is correct. Parcels 10 and
12 share a common driveway.
MS. OHASHI HIRAGA: Excuse me, Gwen Hiraga.
parcel next door they also share a driveway.

I, I believe Parcel 11 and Mrs. Aoki's

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Mr. Chair, if we can just ask for clarification. I know we
have a diagram that's sitting in front of us, which represents the corner lot, which is not
marked as the subject property I think.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Hiraga.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And then we have subject properties 12 and 11 in front of, and I'm
sorry, Chair, that you cannot see it.
CHAIR CARROLL: No, no. Ms. Hiraga, can you help to clarify this?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: They need a microphone too, yeah.
CHAIR CARROLL: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
MS. OHASHI HIRAGA: First of all, these two parcels, this is Parcel 10, and I know the
numbering is off. This is 12, and this is 11.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay.
MS. OHASHI HIRAGA: These two, these two parcels as Ann mentioned share a driveway.
Parcel 11 shares a driveway with the parcel here, and that is a residence, Mrs. Aoki's
residence.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay, and, Mr. Chair, if we may request comment on the, the
recommendation of the police department, Captain Hirata, on the channelizing of these
driveways and what, what potential issue we have to deal with that?
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Hirata.
MR. HIRATA: Well, you, you still basically have the same problem despite the fact of a shared
driveway is because there's no left-turn pockets there. There's no, there's no median
there for people to wait to make a left turn. So even if you are a private resident over
there, and you have the shared driveway, and if you put up a sign there, even if you put
up the sign and don't put any physical barriers, which is still an option, anybody making
a left turn coming down, heading makai on Lahainaluna Road attempting to make a left
turn in there will still be subject to a traffic citation. So whether you are going there to
the business or you're going to the private residence the rule would still apply to you if
those signs were erected for those particular driveways.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Is it currently illegal to, to, to do a left turn into these driveways,
Captain?
MR. HIRATA: Across the street at the, the service station you cannot make a left turn out of
the service station onto Lahainaluna Road, you have to make a right turn. And it's not
too much of a convenience, because all you have to do is drive down to Dickenson,
make a right turn on Dickenson and double back on Wainee. To get in there it's not
going to take you too much out of your way, and at the same time solve a congestion
problem and a safety problem.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, do you know if, if that left turn is, is codified in, for, for the,
for the service station coming out, turning left onto Lahainaluna Road?
MR. HIRATA: I don't, I don't see it codified. I'm not sure if it's codified. However, the signs, I
believe, are on the roadway and at the exit to the service station.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Planning Department or maybe, I don't know if Public Works. In
order to have signage, those signages are dictated by, by code; yeah? So I mean you
can't go put up a sign without it being codified; is that correct?
MS. CUA: That's my understanding, but I think that's more of a Public Works.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: She's nodding yes.
MS. CUA: He's nodding yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. I'll yield, Chair, if other members have questions. I think
it's an interesting discussion that we have to have.
CHAIR CARROLL: Further discussion. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair. As Captain, thank you for hanging out with us for
most of your life here today. In one of the conditions, as I understand it, that the hours
of operation for all uses shall be limited to 7:00 a.m. until 9:00 p.m. Does that fit with
what your concern might be about cars backing up? I mean not, not cars but delivery
vehicles.
MR. HIRATA: Yeah, seven, seven would seem a little early. If you could make the deliveries
around eight probably would be more reasonable. I don't think that, that would be a big
problem. But it's, you know, it's something that the owners should probably consider
themselves when conducting their operations.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Ms., could I ask the Planning Department, did that come up
for discussion during, when they were talking about this condition?
MS. CUA: Well, they, they talked about the hours and basically it was because of the
surrounding neighbors and some of the concerns. And the way the condition is, is
proposed at this point in time, it says that the hours of operation for all uses shall be
limited to 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. I don't believe that would preclude deliveries. So if, if
that is an issue, then we probably are looking, or you might want to, you know, amend
that.
And one other comment if I could, Mr. Chair, the existing conditions that are on the
properties right now restrict movements, left turn movements right now today. So that's
all by ordinance. The, the change in the language if, if you see, we, we did propose
change in language. Instead of saying restrict left turn movements, we say right turn in
right turn out only, because that just, that's how we speak now. You know, it's just, it's
easier to understand, you know, to some people what is restricted left turn movements,
but if you tell me right turn in right turn out I know what that is.
So we've incorporated the language of, of DOT, which refers to right in and right, right,
right turn in and right turn out, but that is, although it means the same thing the wording
is, is, is different from the, the existing ordinance now to what we're proposing it to be.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair, I have no further questions for Captain Hirata.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Does anyone else have any questions for the Captain before we let him
go? I'm sure he's had a long day over here. Hearing none, thank you very much,
Captain, we appreciate your coming.
MR. HIRATA: Glad to be here.
CHAIR CARROLL: Members, further questions? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
recommendation.

I have no further questions, Chair.

I'm, I'm ready for your

CHAIR CARROLL: There was one testifier questioned about putting up some sort of sound
barrier or wall between the two properties. Planning Department, would you comment
on that, please?
MS. CUA: Yes, there is a, there is a, well she, she was commenting on Parcel No. 10,
specifically on Parcel No. 10, which is the parcel at the corner, and there is a condition
proposed by the Planning Commission, wait let me just find that. I'm sorry. Oh, there it
is. Okay, that a wall of hollow tile or similar material six feet in height shall be
constructed at the rear of the property fronting the easement, and that landscaping shall
be provided as an additional buffer along the rear wall. Said wall and landscaping shall
be constructed and in place one year, within one year of the amended zoning approval
by the County Council.
Now what happened at the meeting, is because this issue of the, the easement came
up the question was, you know, you know, what would be occurring in this easement on
this lady's property, which is residentially zoned? And she was concerned that it could
in some way be used for commercial purposes be it parking, storage of commercial
equipment, etcetera. And although this is an easement that was basically a private
easement, you know, we indicated that, you know, her property is zoned residential, so,
you know, it really didn't matter what the easement said. 1 mean, you, you know, they
need to comply with zoning, and you can't use residential property for commercial use.
And so, you know, the Planning Commission felt that putting a wall at that property line
basically would solve that issue, and it would mitigate the impacts to that residential
property. It was further indicated that, you know, in, in front of that wall on the
commercial property there should be some landscaping to mitigate the impacts of the
wall.
The, the County ordinance right now when there's a commercial property that abuts
residential property requires a, a five-foot wall. And I, I think if you, if you look at the
existing ordinance there's a condition on, on the property that talks about a seven-foot
wall. And, you know, we, we don't like to see high walls if, if at all possible, and so we
felt that six feet was reasonable and would give the proper buffering of the commercial
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property to the residential property. And with the landscaping fronting it we felt that that
would adequate, adequately mitigate any impacts to the residential property to the rear.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
recommendation?

Members, anything further before the Chair gives his

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Could I ask the Planning Department do they have any
additional conditions that they would like to see imposed on this project other than what
the Planning Commission has imposed and the, I, I take it we're going to use the
correction as far as the permitted uses rather than all these except uses?
MS. CUA: I, I can explain that a little bit. You know, you can go one way or the other.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
MS. CUA: When, when we started off we were thinking that the prohibited uses, the prohibited
use list would be a smaller list.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
MS. CUA: And so we started off with that, and, you know, the Applicant, of course, wanted
certain kind of uses, and we said, well we acknowledge those, but we didn't, you know,
we didn't want all of the uses. So we started, you know, scratching off. And then the
Planning Commission came and said, well but we recognize what you're saying, but we
don't want all these uses. So, so the list just kept growing. So I think we're at the point
where it's sort of similar, the permitted uses and the prohibited uses. So, you know, you
can choose to go either way.
But outside of, of the discussion that we've, we've had today, you know, you may want
to provide a little bit more clarification on the hours of operation, and if that would or
would not include deliveries. You know, that would be the only thing, I think, that might
be an issue.
The, the one thing I did want to bring up, because I understand there was, there was a
question raised, was about the, the heights of the buildings, and maybe I can provide a
little bit of background on that. The way the condition, the condition on all of the
properties is worded right now is that the structures shall not exceed two stories or a
maximum building height of 30 feet.
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I, I do want to point out that if you look at the existing West Maui Community Plan, and if
you look at the former Lahaina Community Plan, it does talk about restricting heights to
two stories or 35 feet. And the 30 feet came, came about as part of the original
conditions of approval. I can't tell you exactly why. I think there was a lot of opposition
on Parcel 10. We had, you know, quite a number of letters, and I'm talking initially back
in 1986, a lot of letters about development of that property, and, you know, I think at that
time we were just trying to be more conservative going with the 30 feet. But I, I do want
to point out, and, you know, you may want to change this to 35.
It would be consistent with the, the past Community Plan, the current Community Plan,
and if you look at the zoning for the Lahaina Historic District, which this is not, but I think
there's Community Plan policy that talks about properties in the vicinity of the historic
district should maintain a similar character and height. You, you, you know, you may
want to consider having that be 35, and then it would all be consistent. We kept the 30
just because it was the more conservative, back in 1986, the applicants didn't object,
and so we kept it at that, and we made all three properties consistent with the 3D-foot
height. So I just offer that for your consideration, and you can discuss that further if you
want to.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. Members, Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, because I'm really familiar with the use that's been
going on in the past, the corner lot was always, that was Lahaina Town Costume, it was
always busy. We've never had people having a problem though turning the other way.
Where we've had the problem has always been on the other side of the street out of the
gas station, making, you know, an, an illegal turn.
But one of the things that I, I heard you say is about the wall height. Because there was
never a wall between those two properties from the beginning, and because that was
always a business use in that area, and because the property behind it, you know, was
residential, that's always been the way it was. In fact, that property behind it is the one
where the structure was built over the County water line illegally.
Anyway my, my whole thing is to try and keep the concrete to a limit, or, or to a, a dull
roar in Lahaina town. If there's anyway that we could just do with the dense vegetation
buffer as opposed to another wall. I can understand there's already been a wall
constructed along the front part of those properties. I mean, I'll leave it up to the Body,
but I, I don't know. I just, you know, we're becoming just continual walls of concrete,
and if, if we could just be a little bit more user friendly and think of vegetation buffers
particularly in the historic district, because part of the charm and the beauty of Lahaina
town is being able to look through some of these open fences and the lower walls. So
that's just my personal opinion. Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Okay. Ms. Cua.
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MS. CUA: You know, the, the Planning Department has gone on record before, you know, we
definitely prefer landscaping to solid walls. However, you know, in this particular case
you have a neighbor that is extremely concerned about the impact of this business on
her property. And, and so much so, you know, that, that, you know, she has an
easement with that Parcel 10 where there is a concern about the potential use of that
easement.
And so, you know, recognizing that, that's why the Planning Commission imposed that
condition. And I, and I know that she is here today to make sure that that condition in
some way, shape or form gets upheld. You know, maybe not to the tune of six feet.
You know, maybe she would, you know, be happy with five feet, which is what Chapter
19.36, the Ordinance, the Off Street Parking Ordinance actually talks about. So I, I, I
totally am in line with what you're saying, but, you know, recognizing the testimony that
we had at the public hearing that was the decision made by the Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and, Mr. Chair, I, I understand and appreciate. If
it's five feet, if that's what the majority of people go along with that's fine, but, again, this
was always operated as a commercial property. When you buy any kind of property,
you know, you know what's basically going in right next to you. And I don't believe the
use of that corner property is going to be high intensity, at least from the current plans
from what I understand. You know, they operated, I believe, as an office. So it's,
whatever the recommendation is though I'll go along with it.
CHAIR CARROLL: The Chair at this time would concur with the Planning Department. I don't
like cement either, but quality of life is important, and I realize how, I lived in a place
once where I was about that distance from a driveway, and it can be pretty bad
sometimes. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes, Mr. Chairman, I'd like to offer that, to keep consistency
with the Community Plan the maximum building height be 35 feet rather than 30 feet.
CHAIR CARROLL: Is there any objection to changing that to, from 30 to 35 feet from any of
the Members?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
recommendation.

If you can incorporate in that, incorporate that into your

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I don't think there should be no objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: I will incorporate it when I make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you. And your recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Chair, your recommendation.
CHAIR CARROLL: Oh, okay. All right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You're going to run out of quorum by the way.
CHAIR CARROLL: I like it when you pushing me for recommendation.
Mr. Chair, could you also as a friendly, you know,
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
incorporation, could you also incorporate a height of five feet to be consistent with
everything else that's in that area?
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Cua.
MS. CUA: If I could just read to you from Chapter 19.36, which is the Off Street Parking and
Loading Ordinance, and I'm, I'm reading from 19.36.070, fences and landscaping. And
it, it's mainly meant for parking areas, but it says where, wherever any portion of a
parking area abuts properties zoned for residential or duplex use, a five-foot high wood
or concrete masonry fence shall be erected along that abutting portion of the property
line. Then in addition, landscape planting shall be provided as follows. So I guess
wood, could be another option.
CHAIR CARROLL: So, it is -MS. WELCH (from the audience): ... Inaudible ...
CHAIR CARROLL: -- I'm sorry, no comment please. All right. So it already is a five-foot wall
then?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Six.
CHAIR CARROLL: It's six right now. All right. Is there objections by the Members? Do they
agree they would like to have it be a five-foot wall? I will incorporate that into my
recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR CARROLL: Yes, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I prefer, and with all due respect to, I believe the comments of Ms.
Johnson are taken, you know, taken well. I think there was extensive discussion. I
think all parties have agreed to the six feet. I'm inclined to leave it at six feet.
CHAIR CARROLL: After I have a motion on the floor, then I'll consider action on that then. Is
there anything further before I make my recommendation? Hearing none, the Chair will
entertain a motion for proposed bill to first reading, a Bill for an Ordinance Amending
Ordinance 1585, (1986) Conditional Zoning to Delete Conditions 1, 2, 3, 5 and 8, and
Revise Permitted Uses of the B-2 Business Zoned Parcel for Property Situated at 232
Lahainaluna Road, Lahaina, Maui, Hawaii, and 242 Lahainaluna Road, Lahaina, Maui,
Hawaii.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And filing of the communication, Chair?
CHAIR CARROLL: And filing of the communication.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: It's been moved and seconded. Discussion, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair, we're just asking on Land Use Item 57 at
this pOint -CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: -- which is the ordinance that you stated.
Chair.

I, I'll be supporting,

CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. All right. The Chair would also, if there's no objection, that
there are some technical revisions that need to be done to clarify the language. If
there's no objection to the staff making these technical revisions.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: As long as they're non-substantive, no objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: Non sub, no, they are non-substantive changes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
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CHAIR CARROLL: All right. We have a motion on the floor. Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: That will include the recommendation to increase the building
height to 35 feet?
CHAIR CARROLL: Moved by Ms. Tavares, seconded by Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, I think, I thought it was agreed that it was going to be
incorporated into your motion.
CHAIR CARROLL: Oh, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So it's already there, I believe, and Ms. Tavares is just verifying
that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR CARROLL: I'm sorry I didn't say it right, but it is incorporated into the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. So the 35 feet will stay the same -CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: -- but the wall heights would be as stated in the conditions
presently at six feet?
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR CARROLL: The wall height, no, I didn't, I didn't put the wall height in. I think we're
going to have to do, do a separate motion for that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, the wall height, wait a minute. The one I'm looking at
has a wall height condition, number five, in the September 22nd, 2004 -- 115 -

LAND USE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 23, 2005

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Mr., Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: The motion on the floor is only for the, as stated and the height of the
building. If we want to do the wall height, any changes, Mr. Kane had indicated he
wished to address that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No problem.
CHAIR CARROLL: If you have no objection. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, so for clarity we're just going to be, which is incorporated
into your recommendation, condition number two, the number 30 is going to be changed
to 35; correct?
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And then if, if there's going to be consideration of the height of the
wall that you said you would accept the, the request for amendment.
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes, if there is a request for amendment on the wall height.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Right now it is at six feet.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No.
CHAIR CARROLL: Hearing none, all those in favor of the motion signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried. Thank you.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Council members
Johnson,
Kane,
Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Council members
Molina.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

Anderson,

Hokama,

Tavares,

Mateo,

and

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

ITEM NO. 59:

Recommending
RECORDATION
communication.

FIRST READING of revised proposed bill,
of
unilateral
agreement,
and
FILING
of

CHANGE IN ZONING FOR LAHAINA GATEWAY LLC (252 LAHAINALUNA
ROAD) (C.C. No. 04-249)

CHAIR CARROLL: We have one more item, and I really appreciate everybody staying over
here. Land Use Item 59, Change in Zoning for Lahaina Gateway LLC, 252 Lahainaluna
Road, a Bill for an Ordinance Amending Ordinance No. 1537 (1986) Conditional Zoning
to Delete Conditions 1, 2, 3, 6, 7, 8, and 9, and Revise Permitted Uses of the B-2
Business Zone Parcel for Property situated at 252 Lahainaluna Road, Lahainaluna,
Maui, Lahaina, excuse me, Maui, Hawaii.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And that includes filing, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR CARROLL: And, no, this isn't the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh.
CHAIR CARROLL: I'm just bringing this forward right now. This is LU Item 59, the other item.
Yes, there's two items.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Oh, I thought you were going to move.
CHAIR CARROLL: No, no. We didn't do both.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: What's your recommendation, Chair?
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CHAIR CARROLL: My recommendation is to pass on to first reading the Item and the bill that
I just read.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR CARROLL: It's been moved and seconded. Discussion, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Including the filing of the communication?
CHAIR CARROLL: Including the filing of the communication.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: And including the 35 feet on the maximum height?
CHAIR CARROLL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: In this case, yes, thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you. If this day gets any longer I don't know what we're going to
do.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: We're okay, Chair. We're moving.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: We're fine.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: We're okay.
CHAIR CARROLL: All right. Any discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: We got to get Mr. Pontanilla out of here, so ...
MS. NAKATA: Excuse me, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR CARROLL: All those in-MS. NAKATA: Excuse me, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Oh, Mr. Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Wait. Wait.
MS. NAKATA: With ... inaudible ...
CHAIR CARROLL: Oh, excuse me. And any non-substantive revisions or also clarifications or
revisions that need to be made in, concerning this, if there's no objection.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CARROLL: Anything else, Ms. Nakata? Thank you. All those in favor of the motion
please signify by saying aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Ayes.
CHAIR CARROLL: Opposed. Motion carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Council members
Johnson,
Kane,
Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers
Molina.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

Anderson,

Hokama,

Tavares,

Mateo,

and

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending
RECORDATION
communication.

FIRST READING of revised proposed bill,
of
unilateral
agreement,
and
FILING
of

CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you very much. I deeply appreciate your staying especially on a
.. .inaudible .. .Hearing nothing further, this meeting stands adjourned .... (gavel) . ..

ADJOURN: 6:00 p.m.
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APPROVED:

ROBERT CARROLL, Chair
Land Use Committee
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Transcribed by: Jessica Cahill
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